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MR. THOMAS: Can we all come to order ncw?

We are here today to hold a public hearing
on Assembly Bill No. 473. I know you are all familiar wit§
this particular piece of legislation and I know you are
interested in it and that 13 why you are here.

First of all, I would ask that ycu who wis!
to speak on this measure come forwerd and record yowr name
with the Secretary of the Committee, Mr. Turek, over at this
desk here, and while he 1s getting these names, I would like
to present the members of the committee.

To my left 1s Assemblyman Alfred N. ileadleston
Assemblyman Arnold M. Smith, and Assemblyman William‘F.
Tompkins.

Now, I might say that anyone who wishes to
be heard mey be heard and must first register with us. We
are going to have those speaking for and against and also
allow time for rebuttal on all sides. So while we are
waiting, Secretary, will you be sure to get e separate list
of the proponents and those against the bill. ;

MR. TUREK: All right, sir.

MR. DRESSLER: Mr. Cheirman, if a man 1sn't
registered to talk, will he be permitted to talk on rebuttal?

MR, THOMAS: You cen register his name now,
if you wish.

N
MR. DRUESSLER: Even though he isn't reglstered



on rebuttal?

MR. THCMAS: I prefer you reglster him now
and if you don't want to call him, it would be all right.

MR. DRESSLER: Well, it places me in an
embarrassing position. I don't have much of a presentation
but I mayhave a tremendous rebuttel.

MR. THOMAS: Can't you put the name down?

MR. DRESSLER: I am pleced in an unfortunate
spot. I didn't ask for the hearing, yet I am carrying on
the proponent's responsibility. Now, I think some consider-
ation ought to be given to my drafting speakers according
to what is presented by the proponent of this bill.

MR. THOMAS: I think, perhaps, if the committee
agrees we c¢an limit them to three.

Would you do that?

MR. DRESSLER: It won't be long. I am trying
to conserve the committee's time.

MR. THOMAS: How many altogether? Mr. Beadles-
ton wants to lmow. ‘

MR. DRESSLER: It would all depend on what
we find.

MR, THOMAS: Couldn't we say we limit 1t to
three or four? That ought to be enough.

MR. DRESSLER: I will accépt it.

\
MR, THOMAZ: All right. WHow, do we have the



proponent ?

MR. DRLSSILER: Lo you want me to register?

MR, THOMAS: If you please.

MR. GUMB: We have the same problem., We have
some forty-odd people who would like to speak and I know
you are not going to go through a long list 1like that.

MR, THOMAS: No.

MR. GUMB: ©Now, those we pick here toc speak
ere in order and I can give the Seeretary the order in which
we will call them.

MR. THOMAS: That 1s what we want.

MR. GUMB: With one privilege that we might
change that 1list if I notify the Secretary accordingly?

MR, THOMAS: That 1s all right with the committsc.

MR. DRESSLER: 1 make another request. Appsar-
ently there 1s a long list of witnesses and I don't want to
embarrass this committee with a long list, but i1f we are to
attest sentiment, it would seem to me I would have to ask
all those who feel friendly now ouvght to register so I}have
& way to come back and combat what I see here.

MR. THOMAS: I made the announcement that all
who wished to speak may come forward and register. We, of
course, would like to 1limit it to as féw as possible.

MR, GUMB: We would registér‘here the Tull

11st who would like to speak. B
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MR. THOMAS: That 1s right, and choose from
that list.

MR. GUMB: Yes.

MR. THOMAS: That is all right with me.

It seems that we are now prepared tc open the
hesring and we have the names here that we require. I caution
you all that we are not going to tolerate any disturbances
or any applsuse or anything of that nature. We want to hold
and conduct a nice, orderly mecting. I hope you cooperate
with us.

First, for the proponents of the bill we are
going to ask Mr. John Dressler to speak. He represents the
New Jersey Gasoline Retallers Assoclation. Mr. Dressler.

MR. DRESSLER: Mr. Chairman and members of
the Judiclary Committee, I want you to know we appreciste
the timeyou.have‘given us, and while we may disagree on some
points, we know thet you are making the sacrifice of having
this hearing.

I would like to ask again. Apparentlygl have
been overruled. Are we to be put under ocath as we testify?

MR. THOMAS: The committee decided you sre
not to be put under oath.

MR. DRESSLER: Can I comment for the record
on theat? |

MR. THOMAS: Vea.



6

MR. DRESSIER: I would like to comment for
the record that I now offer to go under oath on anything I
have to say to this committee. I think it is importent
because the Joint Legislative Cormmittee chairman, Senator
Dumont; had all of the witnesses under ocath and we all hed
a chance to say under og&h what we thought, and because we
aere not under ocath now misrepresented statements can be msde
without any fear of & kickback. To wit: In order to work
with this committee I have cut our side down. We are not
trying to put on a rowdy show, but 1 am fearful that.the
committee may be misled in 1ts findings because, as I say,
without being under oath you will hear many statements you
could not hear under oath.

I am not familiar with the suthority of the
committee, but I understand that I have a right to challenge
and request that an affidavit be made when statements are
made 1 differ with. Do I have that right?

MR. THOMAS{ Yes, you do.

MR. DRESSLER: Thank you, Mr. ChairmanL

I supposed 1t is automatically taken care of,
but I also request that two pieces be made a part of this
committee record: One, the report of the Gasoline Study
Commission, and the other, an article‘put cut by the New
Jersey Gasoline Retallers Associstion. |

.
May I make this a part of the record?
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MR. THOMAS: You may. Will you turn 1t over
to Mrs. Turek, if you don't mind?
MRS. TUREK: All right.
MR, THOMAS: Thank you.
(State of New Jersey, Report of the Gasolins
Study Commission, created by Assembly Concurrent Resolution
No. 7 of 1952, to the Governor and the Legislature, received
and marked Assembly Hearing Exhibit No. lfor the Bill No. 473.)
("Major oil companies cause high gasoline
prices to motorists," received and marked Assembly Hearing
Exhibit No.:2, for the B1l1l No. 473.)

i MR. DRESSLER: Mr. Chalirman and menbers of
the committle, I went you to realize that I am in a rough
spot. I am the paid executive secretary of the New Jersey
Gasoline Retailers Association, an orgsnization financed by
dues only. I am subject to removal under the by-laws under
a very simple procedure. I state that because by virtue of
the fact that my total income, and 1 am prepared to meake
that under oath, my total income comes from dealers! dués
and nobody else, and there is no one else that I know of
contridbuting money to us, so on the face of it I must be
representing the organized dealers in New Jersey.

Every effort was male thﬁough our regular
by-law arrengement to escertain the thinking cn this legis-

\
lation, and to the best of my knowledge the organized dealsrs



in thisState are in support of Assembly Bill No. 473.

Now, we find ourselves in & very odd position
before this committee. We did not draw that blll nor did
we sponsor the bill. A legislative committee created by
the Joint Legislature held a serles of hearings with men
under oath and then two public hearings.

At the first public hearing no major oil
company spoke. At the second two spoke from script and said
in our opinion very little. Ample time was given by this
Joint Legislative Committee, tremendous time, more than we
can hope to spend this afternoon, and the committee, consist-
ing of several prominent lawyeérs, drew this bill as their
recommendation, so if the bill is poorly drafted, it 1s the
fault of some pretty prominent attorneys who are members of
the Legislature.

The first resction is that the bill did not
go far enough, and then we studied and realized that you
can't ask the Legislature to do everything in one sweep,
that we bad to make some compromises, and we, therefo;e,
came behind the bill, and endorsed it. The bill was endorsed
after a series of county meetings, two State executive and
general delegate meetings, and then the executive commission
of the State association. |

The Gasoline Study Commission, after spending

\.
considerable time trying to find the causes of our vrics
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wars, trying to find the cause of this gradual choking out
of the 1ittle business man, came to the conclusion that this
was one way to do it. The bill 1s a very simple bill.

Testimony before the committee divulged that
the District Manager and sometimes the Division Menager drew
an arbitrary territorial line through the market and said
because of this distreas on this side of the line the dealers
will secure from one to two cents per gallon better margin
while the dealers on the other side of the line would secure
nothing. Now possibly in the eyes of the company that was
sound. They were fighting a local battle, but let's look
at the two dealers involved. I em a dealer handling gasoline
but because the District Manager'!s pencil slipped and 1 didn't
wind up on the right side of the line, the guy handling X
gasoline across the line gets a price edge over me and steals
my businsess.

Now, this bill says you can't do that. The
District Manager shouldn't draw the line. The T'lvision
Manager shouldn't draw the line. If the law of economﬁcs
were operating properly it would spread statewide and we
have watched the price war spread statewlde, putting the
power in the hands of the major suppliers to decide who is
under distress and who is not under diétress, and that in my
opinion is totsally unfelr. The declaring\qf the unfairness

\
was by a man who testified some two ysars ago; Mr. Ed Bastian,
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in opposition to a bill in Trenton. Mr. kd Bastian 1s no
distressed
longer with us. He sat in & area. The company
geve him a one to three cents edge, depending upon hcw far
away you were from his station. We saw his gallonsge mount
until he was & highly successful dealer, but when the price
war ends off and we are on even footing, the going back wiil
be & little tougher. Né man in my opinion c#n Justify the
right of a supplying company to draw some line and say those
on one side do and those on the other side don't. If it
were an interstate action it would probably be & viclation
of the Robinson-Patman pct. That is all this law does now
on one phase is to say how you treat one dealer, you must
treat all of your dealers.

Another angle used by the major oll companies
was rental absorption, and there they forced a further sub-
servience on our part to thelr will because the desler leasing
the station from them was permitted to take a rentsl break.
In some cases they waived the rental. What happens to that
individualistic that we always praised? Why don't thef glve
him something? Why don't they treat all deslers alike? The
individual finally goes to the company and complains, and
in many cases he then leased the premises to the company and
got a rental break, but a very importaét thing happened in
that arrangement. In leasing to the company he lost hia

. \
independence, scomething that every great Americen wanis &nd
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will defend.

So 1 dontt see how anyone can quarrel with
thet section of the law on the rental idea in this blll, in
which the fact-finding committee sald that the company could
not lease for less than 96 per cent of the rental value
involved or more than 110 per cent in order to give some
hope to these men who are taxed. One company says in an open
letter that they based the rental accordingly. This 1s a
letter from a major oil company with the heading Socony-
Vacuum. They spaced the rental according to the income-
producing ability of the statlon. Our station has no income-
producing abillity. The man in the statlon is the income-
producing and he ought to be rewerded but he isn't, and so
we felt that a 10 per cent leeway would help to curb this
tremendous construction of service stations throughout the
State and wipe out a great many of the inequities in the
rental picture.

Whetber that has to be removed, we are willing
to discuss with the committee, but we felt that was a fair
and reasonable srrangement, that the company doesn't take
from one, and they are the greatest advocates of not putting
an umbrella over the incompetents and yet they taske an outlet
that is incompetent.

Under a netural lew of ecoﬁagics, 1f you

\
built a gtation on a highway that stopped beling a good
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highway that would follow up, but under the me jor law of
economics that they subsidized i1f that outlet were allowed
to close. The reduced 3zZallonage on that road may not be
so serious on those who could survive because with that cne
closing its gallonage would be reduced and distributed among
those who could survive, but somebody would meke a living
and the supplying company taxes the successful dealer. If
you think the government taxatlion is rcugh, you ought to
see rentel taxation, and they take that cream and keep allve
an outlet that can't survive on a free open market, and this
bill would eliminate thet.

There is nothing in this bill to prevent a
company from peinting = station, from giving quantity rebates,
and cash discounts, providing they make the offer to all of
their dealers on a like basis. That basic law is nationally.
Nobody wants to upset the Robinson-Patman Act, and that is
what it says, that if the company wants to offer all of its
dealers a discount on a 100-cent cash lot, they are allowed
to do 1t, but if they try to single out the favorite sbn and
offer it to him only, then it would be a violation of this law.

I think this bill is about &s sound a bill
as a man could draw it. It seems a pity that the leglslative
committee, who hed spent all of this time drefting it, should
find the bill contradicted by those who had ample opportunity

\
to defeat the bill., These who could heve come in & month



ago, when the bill was first drafted, and those who could
have come in lest summer, when we held the public hearing,
when Senator Dumont pleaded at the roster as the majors ast
on one side, "Will you gentlemen please telk? It 1s & matter
of record. We are all under oath.” I thought that we should
be underwoath but under oath nobody talked except myselil.
| At the second hearing Mr. Bermingham of
chony-vécuum;talked from script and sgid pracilcally rothing.
| ~ I have offered the industry to conduct a
mass me;ting~in the State of New Jersey, and this was passed
on the basis of a vote’from members and non-members alike to
elther push or abandon the program. I bave offered the
industry by bulletin and by word of mouth to Mr.Bryan who
represents Esso of New Jersey, to pay for the radio time so
that this discussion could go on the air, and Bill and I
would discuss the merits and demerlits, and the motorists as
well as the dealer vould listen in to see if they wsre takern.
| Gentlemen, to date no one has shown a willing-
ness. They have spreasad pcisonous propaganda, and we récog—
nize that as a legitimate warfere. I heye tried not to and
have also always indicated a willlngness to go under oath
to prevent myself from any slips of the tongus.
As I said 1in the beginning, I am placed in =
very funny spot. If the oppocition is reédy to put on s

\.
prarade we could publ on a bigger one. '
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In fairness to this committee, I think there
would have been ways to ascertain the attitude of the dealar.
I know there is one desler who, 1f Le testifles tcday, wiil
convince you ﬁhat the big club was out and 1In full force.
The short term lease and the companies! control of our
finances are 81l weapons by which they bend the will of the
individual dealer just as surely and just as viclously sas
Joe Stalin was able to run his plebiscite. A man is not
abls to be free when his salesman can walk in to him and
say, "Remember, I am the man who renews your lease next ysar.,"
It is a crime to place a man like that in the category of =
salesman, Soms of the things heppening in our industry
today would make Al Capone turn over in his sleep because
he felt he missed something.

I had hoped in rebuttel this committee wilil
show me some consideration. For everything they put on I
can put on something better. I have been placed at this
disadvantage. I am not going to drag out this committeets
time, but certainly prepsared for anything the other sidekputs
up, and regret most importantly the fact that we are not
under oath, and I offer to this committee before I go to
sign everything. I say this as an affidavit of truth end
willingness to be produced for perjury 1f I told s lie, and
I ask those who get up tc fellow the sazme lih@ of procadurec.

\.
Thank veu very much.
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MR, THOMAS: Mr. Dpessler, just a moment,
please.

MR. DRESSLER: Yes?

MR. THOMAS: First of all, 1 assure you the
committee will extend to you every consideration.

Now, hss any member of the committee eny cues-
tion et this point?

MR. TOMPKINS: I would just 1liks to ask wyou
a couple of qguestions.

MR. DRESSLER: Yes, sir, Mr. Tompkins.

MR. TOMPKINS: The purpose of this bill

inherently has to be in the public Interest.

MR. DRESSLER: That 1is pright.

MR. TOMPKINS: ©WNow, during the presentstion,
sir, I got the impression that there is some kind of s fight
between the companies and the dealers. Now, what will this
Legislature do for the people of the State of New Jersey?

MR. DRZSSLER: Well, both tbe Republicsn end
Democratic FParty, when they passed the original statuté, the
Sherman Antitrust lLew, said‘that anytining that destroyed
natural competition was injurious. I will stend before you
and look for fair trade and I have. I felt that was in the
public interest. If you keep enough cémpetitors alive, and
that 1s basic economics, if you keep enoughkindependent

N
competitors, you don’t have to worry sbout ceilings., You
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have to worry about lasws, but when you remove the independent
competitors, 1t reduces, as we are being reduced now, to
where we are subservient to our suppliers. Then the supplier
has a lock from the wsll to the consumer and the consumer
gets no advantege from e natural play of economics.

MR. TOMPKINS: Could this bill in eny way bs
construed as fixing prices on a wholesale level?

MR, DRESSLER: Absclutely not. This bilil is
in essence the Robinson-Patman philosophy, which has been
well adopted and certainly not alleged as to price fixing,

MR. TOMPKINS: One more question. Last year,
as I recall, we passed =z sign bi1ll, What has been the
experience since that sign bill was passed so far as price?

MR, DRESSILER: It has been very helpful. As
you know, there are quite a few parts of the State now down
in price and our market agein is faced with e serious con-
sideration. Thet sign law was tremendously helpful to us
and geve us & short respite from cur troubles.

MR. TOMPKINS: That 1s all.

MR. THOMAS: Do you heve any questions?

MR. BEADLESTON: Yes. Mr. Dressler, there
are two questions on this 10 per cent rent clause, which is
the one that I sm the most interested ih. The rest is fairly
easy to understand. For the purpose of questions on discount

L . , ) .
for mileage, that I would liks to asl later, but I preoumes
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from wkat you say that you believe both the tenant and the
company in the renting of & plece of proparty have a
responsibility.

Am I correct in assuming that you believe
that 1f John Smith wanted to go and open & station, whethesr
as an independent or as a conpany desler or as a subtensant
or by owning his own station--whatever method may be usec~-
that he should be awere of the chance of msking business on
that particular stretch of roed, on that particular corner,
on thet particuler street, and that he 1s taking his own
risk as to whether he will stay in business, that is, if all
other economic fectors are stable and proper, that hs is
teking his risk and that he has an obligation to find out

whether he 1s being the eleventh one in a block,or picking e
corner that can't possibly have trade? Do you feel that GLe
has an obligation as well as the company in determining his
particuler potential future in that particuler location?

MR. DRESSLER: I would like to pkrsse it =«
different way. e say if he wanted to go on his cun wfth
his own capitel, then God bless him if he wentsto build 40
stations, but he shouldn't do 1t with the financisl support
of & supplying company.

I might meke it mers graphic. Joe ShafTio-«
and I think you know Joe--has besn in businsss since 1917.

\.
I bet I can £ind ten rent concessions In Josls arss: tan



different spots where the supplying company is absorbing
part of the property cost. Why should that be waged against

Joe?

MR. BEADLESTON: You misunderstood my question.

I am not asking anything beyond the very simple fact of
whether or not a particular individuel, whether he is going
on his own with his own bullding or whether he 1s going as
8 tenent where he is going as an independent dealer, as a
subtenant or as a company dealer, he, himself, going into
business has a responsibility to find out in his own mina
that he is taking a reasonable risk to make a fair income
for himself.

MR. DRLSSLER: That is right.

MR. BLADLmSTON: Now, by the same token, I
gather from what you sayv--perhaps, you din't say this.
Perhaps I inferred it from what you said. That i3 why I
asked the question that a compsny, and certainly the mejor
0il companies have had enough persons in the business that
they should know within reasonable limits that if you}don't
move a highway on them here or there, that a given location
should produce & certain amount of income. They should ty
their own enginecering studies and their own experience in
the business, I gather from you, knowtthat a location is =
good one or a bad one.

MR, DRESSLER: They ought to

/
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MR. BEADLESTON: And that John Smith should
be able to rmke within a few hundred dollars here and there
a certain amount of money out of that station.

MR. DRESSLER: They ought to do that, yes.

MR. BLADLESTON: And, therefore, that the
rent that should be set by John Smith and to John Smith 1is
something in which they have an equal responsibility, ocne
taking a risk, perhaps, in a fileld he 1s not too familiar
with, and another one taking a risk in a field that he should
know. 1Is that correct?

MR. DRESSLER: Yes, but I would like to get
this in thet the major company taking the risk doesn't
really teke the risk. It becomes part of the cost of operation.

MR. BEADLESTON: That isn't my question. My
question is they should know when they mske a lease with John
Smith that John Smith should be eble to make §L,000 out of
that clear because they have done enough engineering work,
I would think, in their field, to know whether that 1s &
competitor corner, whether it is & good corner, or whetﬁer
or not it will produce revenue. Is that your opinion?

MR. DRESSLER: It 1s my opinion they ought
to but I want to go on the record to say the majors don't
do it. |

MR. BEADLESTON: You say thyey‘ don't do 1%t?

\
MR, DRESSLEE: In other words, they don't usse
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this knowledge which we think they ought to.

For the record I would like to state this
case and maybe make it more graphic. The Atlantic Refining
Company leased a station éome years ago in Heckensack on
North Main Street. The station was lsased for somewhere
around $125, and never purchased over 3,000 gallons a month.
Now, that could have been in error. gventually the station
folded up after several years, but now Atlantic 1s bullding
a beautiful palsce one ﬁbck north of the same location on
which they did 3,000 gallons. I say they ought to but under
the laws they have set up--the unwritten laws that ere highly
dangerous, you don't see split stations. Atlantic ought to
come in there but on & split basis.

MR. BEADLESTON: I am trying to find out what
you ere saying in regard to this 1O per cent rent bug. You
say that is a feir margin one wey or the other, I gather if
that is the case, because the individual who is going into
his busliness should have balanced his risk and the sompeny,
I gather from you, should know what he should expect ﬂo nake
and, therefore, should be able to set the rent within that
20 per cent limit.

MR. DRESSLER: Right at the start.

MR. BEADLLSTON: That fs the question I had
in mind.

MR. THOMAS: Is that 11?
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MR. BLADLESTON: Yes.

MR. THOMAS: Mr. Smith?

MR, SMITH: It is my understanding the purpo::
of this bill is to either eliminate or minimize as much &y
possible so-called gasoline wars within the State of New
Jersey.

Under the terms of the bill they are tryi.«
to equalize the trestment to dealers spread out througlc.t
the State of New Jersey all on equal footing. Of cours. any
legislation we might enact in New Jersey would have nc appli-
cation, for instsnce, in the State of Pennsylvenia?

MR. DRESSLER: That is right.

MR. SMITH: Suppose we havegpur covity of
Camden line east of Pennsylvania and eaat}%biladeLphia. I
llagine the dealers in the Cemden area would ve'y much feel
the affects of the gas war over in Pennsylvania, yet if by
this 111 they would have equal treatment to those dealing
in Camd 'n, what would become of those fellcss in Camden?

MR. DRRSSLER: Well, first the fellows in
Camden--wheo you cross a state line you lave tax differentials
which change ihe economic picture, but let's follow that
down, Mr. Smith. If the companies were to help the dealers
in Camden meet the Philadelphis situati;n, who helps the

dealers in Burlington meet the Camden situatlon?

MR, SMITH: Let's not put thé cert before the
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horse. Under this bill there would be equal treatment so
they couldn't endeavor to aid the fellows in Camden if they
wanted to 1f this became an effective law.

MK. DRESSIER: Let's say the Camden dealers
are under distress from Fhiladelphie because they are under
their price. The company helps the Camden dealers with the
rebate.

MR. SMITH: If this bill becomes effective,
what happens to the dealers in the light of Pennsylvanlia?

MR. DRESSLER: For the most psrt a dealer
acroas the state line can survive.

T

I have a representative here of the Intercity
Retailers Association, and their dealers wsre happy to hold
the price over a state line. People don't cross bridges &and

tunnels too easily but they will go across the street. So

our Intercity representative, i1f this committee is Interested,

wlll tell you that tley could live without a price brezk,
but we can't live across the strset with a price breek.

MR, SMITH: Well, let me ask another tﬁing,
if I may. We have certain new highways or toll roads thal
are in belng or contemplated in our State of New Jersey. I
would imagine that highways running slong the same rouves
where there are existent stations wouid be affected by these
new roadways. HNow, for example, we have‘phe Garden 3tate

Parkway that is baking & lsrge amount of trafflc that here-
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tofore might have travelled on other travellad routses. The
stetions on the previously existent routes are golng to feel
the effects of a deercase in thelr vclume. Now, if bscause
of that they are suffering and you lower their economic
situation, how in turn are we going to help them out In the
light of this bjill?

MR. DRESSLER: First, you can't help them out
because there is no way to isolate our condition. If eny
of those dealers on that dead end rosd were given a conces-
sion and dropped the price because that is what they need
to increase volume, then they would have to set volume from
an in-town area and in & short time force the town dealsrs
down and it would spresd out again. Your natural law of
economics is a risk. If I live in Monmouth County and I am
putting up & stand, not a gas station, but a hot dog and
drinking stand--something for my kids to have--1 am running
that risk.

Now, the parkway msy put me out of business.
I won't go to anybody and cry that I am putting considerabls
money in the business, but that is my total risk. Nobody is
taxdd for my risk. If I mske a million dollars I am ellowed
to have 1t, and if the perkway destroys Route 9 and I hope
you won't do that, that 1s my risk. i walk out finished.

If there are ten of us on that rosd and there are no longsr

a need for ten, then two, three, or four m@y pass out and



finelly they will match the public demand. Our industey
would now step in and say, "We won't fold these up." Do
you see the unsound economics involved? "We won't let these
things fold up. We will give them a subsidy." So they steay
on the street and they dilute the gallonsge theat could now
to death because of the umbrella we put over them. "Lzt it
match its new situation," 1s what we say.

MR. SMITH: Let me ask one further questiocn,
end that would be all of mine.

If under the terms cof this bill, as I reed
1t, the control of tle rent is only relegated in the instsince
of a subletting, now then, obviously the bill is not practi-~
cable where you have & direct lesse. If the property ownsr
made a direct lease to a dealer this bill would have no
application to control the amount of rent toc be charged by
that property owner directly to that dealer?

MR. DRESSLER: That 1= right.

MR, SMITH: Whereas, on the other hand, if
you had a subletting in the situation the terms of this cill
as it now exists would take effect?

MR, DRESSLER: Well, there is & rceson for tha:..

MR. SMITH: Wait. Let me ask the question I
have in mind. |

Syppose you hed e situstion hlong a nighweayv
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where the land owner leased over %o one of the companies,
we will assume, and the compeny turns around and makés the
sublease to the dealer, pursuant to the terms of this bill
the company couldn't sublet &t the lesser rental than 90 per
cent or at the greater rental than 110 per cent. If that
individual were in there operating and doing business and
along comes Mr.Xand he owns & pilece of property on the other
side of the road, and he turns around and mskes a le&sc to
Mr. Y, and under the terms of this bill there is no control
over the rent he i1s to charge under that main lease. Therec-
fore, you might have stations opposite one another where you
would have a form of & rent control and on the other side of
t he street you would have no form whatsoever. You might put
it out of economic balance for one to compete with the other.

MR. DRESSIER: I don't think you will. We
never should have allowed the relationship to grow. The
supplier to the dealer ought to be competitive far diffsront
than a landlord relationship. Where you era the private
landlord and I bargein with you, you stand to lose a %bt.
Your property may remain vacant. I want the spot. There
1s a tendency to raise. We enter into a bidding arresngement
where I come as high as I can stand and you come as low as
the competition will bring it. That ié not true with the
major company. The company can walk out, so there 1s no

pleasure to them to bargain as there would Be bhetween the
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private landlord an8 the private tenant.

MR, SMITH: I don't know whether I made my
partlicular question clear there. What I mean 13 suppose
you have one of these sublease stations in existence on =a
certain highway. Now, pursuant to the terms of this bill,
the landlord on that sublease couldn't reduce the rent less
than 90 per cent of the rent of the main lease, right?

MR. DRSSLeR: When you said the landlord,
do you mean where the major company is the landlord?

MR. SMITH: I am telking about a subleasse
situation.

MR. DRESSLER: When you said sublease, I
automatically thought you meant the major company. Where
the ma jor oil company subleases you have a different con-
sideration than when a private landlord sublesases.

MR. SMITH: All right. Let's take tlie cass
of a major o1l subletting. Under the terms of this bill
they couldn't charge less than 90 per cent of the rent under
the main lease, right? I

MR. DRESSLER: That is right.

MR. SMITH: If that situation was physically
in existence and at the later date a private owner across the
road wants to see fit to make a lease Qith the dealer in
which he is going to charge him a very 1oﬁ\rent, then that

dealer across the road getting very low renﬁ} end thet lease
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couldn't be affected by the terms of this bill, he would
have an economic advantage decidedly over the other fellow
over on the other side of the road, wouldn't he?

MR. DRESSLeR: We concede the fellow whe is
smart to pick a good spot as he can. In other words, this
bill doesn't equalize all economics. It only attempts to
do one thing. We only attempt to take the suppliers and
segregate them and remove all pleasures from them on us and
restore a competitive state between tlie two levels., Now,
you are bound to have some. If I could negotiate a long
lease, we still say tlet the major company shouldn't be ellowed
to drop below the 90 per cent.

MR. SMITH: Although some other person cculd
come into that particular location, perhaps, directly across
the road and make a lease much less so that economically
he i1s in a better position than the station opposite that
has a sublease from a major company, and they couldn't
reduce it less than 90 per cent.

MR. DRESSLER: That is right, but down the
line maybe an independent dealer who owns his property, when
his supplying company, as different from a private landlord,
when his supplying company reduces the rent to him, the
supplying company is giving him a weapoh to use on the inde-
pendent dealer handling the same brand who.has invested all

of his money in the place. You see, it is alrficult for thenm
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to act as the equalizer.

We will try to set up maybe a hypothetical
case. You have an independent dealer and then you have this
chap who you talk about, maybe who negotieted a gocd lease.
Now, he has an economic advantage over the leased dealer of
the ma jor oil company. So you want to equalize that. If
you do equalize that, how do you take care of the independent
dealer who owns his own place, who hss invested the total
capital in his station? You see, it is difficult.

MR. BEAﬁLESTON: One question, Mr. bressler.

I gather from this bill, and from your pres- Y.
entation both, that no discount, no tank wagon rebate, or
whatever you want to call it, would be permitted to a dealer
in Rahway ageinst a man who 1s receiving gasoline in Toms
River from that same company, despite the difference in
mileage involved?

MR. DRESSLER: That 1s right.

MR. BULADLESTON: Wouldn't it cost more for
the company to deliver to Toms River than it would to dellver
to Rahway?

MR, DRESSLER: There is some greater cost but
in the industry there hss always been a uniform price.
¥hatever disadvantaggthe fellow in Tomszivar may have because
he is paying a higher price under that system would be

destroyed anyway because the companies know thet we are
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going to have a uniform price, and they go by a p.ttern set
through the~~I guess, the past fifty years of a uniform
price in New Jersey except when it served their purpose to
set up & distressed area.

MR. BEADLESTON: Well, the point I am getting
at 1s, is 1t not possible to have a zone included in this
bill, zones in the ftate declared within so many miles of
the point of origin?

MR. DRESSLER: I am interested in an unbranded
station and we buy our gasoline with a mileage delivery cost
in it. If the indus‘ry wanted to discuss that and amend this
bill later on we would be tickled, but you will find 1t im-
practical. You take the rural fellow. He is really at a
disadvantage because he renders an awful lot of service to
the public. The fellow in Rint Pleasant, he doesn't do the
volume of business we do in the city but he does a terrific
rest room volume. This would offset percentagewise to doller
income, and I think every company will testify that in New

Jersey, where we are so compact--we are h5th in size and 8th

!
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in gasoline consumption--with that compact picture any attempt
to set up a 1ine would be immediately met with price wars,

We think the bill works out reasonably well and it works out
good for the general public. I think It is to the advantage
of the general public to have these boys down in Point

Pleasant and that area. *\
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MR. THOMAS: Dces that answer your guestlion?

MR, BEADLESTCN: Yes, sair.

MR. 017148 Just & couple of guestions.

Now, the purpose of the bill, would you =&,
eir, would be toc elimirate price wars?

MR. DRiSSLiR: Ve hope it will helpto ellalo:
ate certein causcs of price wars. It won't elininets Lhe
price wars,

MR. TOMPKINS: First of all, you are Iixling
the price on a tank wagon level--g supplier level?

MR. DRESSLER: That is right.

MR, TOMPKINS: So that a dealer who haszs =
large volume of sales could still cut his price below anmoinur:
dealer, isn't that true?

MR. DRESSLER: Yes, surs.

MR. TOMPKINS: He could do that?

MR. DRESSLER: Thet 1s right.

MR. TOMPKINS: So thatl sctuslly you Jusi feel
that it 1s biting into the possibility of price wars? ,In
other words, it is going to have a stabliliizing influence?
is that youwr thought?

MKk. DRESSLER: On that point let me say this
that directly a supplying conmpany, a uéjor cll company, will
offer an inducement to a stetion that isn't doing too well.

"We wlll) glve you a half month's free rent for a year if you
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get the volume." That ia the inducement for him to cut the
price and get volume, So, we are losing one of those decals.

Now, the fellow who has an extra ceni's
conceszion is agein tempted. The supplier says, "IL you get

" aBd in an sttempt to

some volums it ia worth money to us,
develop that volume he again chops the price. So s&ll of
these things certein majors do, and I don't say they all
start price wars, though lately I am beginning to think thoy
are guilty at some time or another, but that can start =
price war and there is no question directly it does start =
price war,

MR, TOMPKINS: Let me ask you this: Ig btherc
any law, such as this, sctive on the books of the State?

MR. DRESSLER: I am sorry our attorney isn't
here, but in some form or snother there are some 37 States
that have & law based on this theory. Uteh says you must
have a uniform price scross the State.

MR. TOMPKINS: How abtout New York State?

MR. DRESSLER: No, New York Stete wouldfbe &
difficult State to have thils kind of 2 law because New York
State 1s elmost like ten States in one. The Buffalo market,
for instance, could be up high and a price wsr all over the
rest of the State,

MR. TOMPKINS: Could Pennsjiyania be much in

\.
the same position?




MR. DRESSLER: FPennsylvania ié a lot like
New York.

MR. TOMPKINS: What about Maryland or Delaware?

MR. DRESSLER: Maryland would be like us, and
Delaware, only on a smaller scale, would be like us,

MR. TOMPKINS: How about Connecticut?

MR. DRESSLER: Connecticut would be like us.

MR. TOMPKINS: Those States like us, do they
have any law like this?

MR, DRESSLER: I am quite sure--

MR. TOMPKINS: 1 am just curious,.

MR. DRESSLER: (Continuing.) I am guite sure
that Maryland has a law somewhat similar to ours. Connsciicut
to the best of my knowledge has none.

MR. TOMPKINS: All right, let me ask you
Just one more question. Try and be sure sbout this point.

Is it youwropinion if this bill were enacted it would ultim-
ately result in lower prices to the citizens of this Stats?

MR. DRESSLER: Definitely. ;

MR, TOMPKINS: What do you base that on?

MR. DRESSLER: Based on the fact that ir we
had greater freedom, we would be the lowest price in the
market. We have what we call a tank wégon price. That is
the price the dealer pays. The dealer ié\phe iargest single

purchaser of gasoline, but the farmer, the commsrcial agent,
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the distressed marketl, &ll ¢f them oduy under our price.
Instead of us buying the lowesst price, we pay The highent
price in spite of owr buying habits. Now, return uz tc e
free competitive market and I bslieve the markei will Tooo
its true level and I think the trus level cught To bg vy
or three cents a gallon lower than it s on the whelesc.:
price.

MR. TOMPKINS: Now, you use the terwm {roe

r-h:

competitive market. When you fixthe price at any leve.
isn't this competitive?

MR. DRESSLER: No, to defend the frsedom of

jrs}
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this nation by putting guns sround and pessing ceris
of laws, and to defend a free compeiitlve market you are
apt to pass the Shermen Antitrust Lew. You had to pass ail
of the other acts, and thst 1= what you have to do hers.
You have to protect free competitvion. HNow, free competiiion
doesn't mean cutthroat competltion., Soms days maybe we will
go to the plesce vherse w2 willi acknowleGge a form ol foir
trading 1s necessary snd souvnd, and if you had sound, aiiet
of sound competitorczs, and the {rse enterprisc subscribed o
fdams Smith, and that is what he says, "Keep a lot of people
in competition and you have no worry about celliings."

If we keeop a line of competitors in here you
have a tendency to destroy comes in and yoﬁ\éon't hevs to

\
worry about cellings. You can't have Iree compevition end
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cen't have freedom without sstting vy & defenss for Irecdem
Dscause there are elwavs thosc, and 1 don't meen thog:
friends on the other zide of the room, bubt you alwayy hnve
the Hitlers and Staling when you come intc ths Ifinancial
world, You will slways have thoase who would come In anc
destroy these things. In order to have free competition

you must erect certealn things sround %o protect 1t¢. Tou

must defend it. You don't 1imit the value cof & price
by saying a man can hit you below the belt. We all recognize
that is unsound. When & man gangs up becsuss he has two or
three billion dollars’ worth of stockholders and wipes out
this little man down the block you don't have & test of
eflficacy or 8 test of free competition.

MR, THOMAS: 1Ig %that 2117

MR. TOMFKINS: Yes.

MR, THOMAS: Ars there any others tc speak
fer the bill, Mr., Dressler?

MR. DRESSLER: Ne, I 1limited it to myseil.

MR. THOMAS: Yeu will be glven an opporbunicy
to rebut if you care to.

MR. DRESSLER: 211 pigint.

MR, THOMAS: UHow, to speak ageinst the bill
we have several names here but I understend 1t is to be
limited and to be introduced bty Mr. Irving\$, Gumb of ths

y . - ., \.
New dJcorasy State Lhsmber of Commercs,



ALY pignt, My, Gumb.
¥RE. GUMB: fThank you very mucnh. To s¥pedite
car side of the stetements this afternoon alil 7 intend Lo

L N o Yoy g
¢ 30 az ohorw

'y

¢o iz to present a few speakers and vie wilil mal

&8 we can,

For your rscord my name is Irving T. Guno,
the sxecutive Vice rresident of the New Jersey State Chawber

Vr, Chalrrmen and mombers of the commities,
I would like to present the first apeaker in opposition %o
AssemBy Bill HNe. 4732, Mr. Robert H. Scholl of the law Coueri-
ment of the Essc Standard 0il Company.

MR, THOMAS: Mr. Schelil.

MR, SCHOLL: ¥p. Chairmesn, I regret very muc:
the atmosphere that it sesms toc me Mr. Dressler has Lried
to create hare of a gituation whers & group of supplyin
companles are, as hs says, on one 3ide, whilse he reprssenis
the desglera whce gre on the other side, I thing theit iIs an
entirely false plecbure of the situation. 7

Speaking ior Esso Standard 011 Ceompany., I
would like to point out that il my compeny has something
over 8,000 empleyecs in the State of New Jersey, what happens
to this business that is tremendously imporﬁant to thewm?
We have something over 2,000 dealers in the State, and what-

) L . 5 \ y
ever navpong to thoss dealsrs is extremzly ifportant to then
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thout them, it

[

end to uvs becsuse we oculidinii do business w

15 for that rescon that we are here spesking aboui Lhis
becouse we feel that we owe 1t to them, to you, and to ai,
to tell vou whet ws think sbout this xind of leglsintic:,

and we do not eppear here in eny sense in opposifion o

dealer group, It is true we are opposed to thiz idees wal
Mr. Dressler has brought forth here, but in cur view .
Drasaler is ropresenting & minority of the dealers, an
aggressive minority, it i3 true, bul from our walks wilh cur
dealers and others, we fecl Thet there 1s & very large
numbor of dealers in this 3State, and perhaps & preponderancs
of dealers in this 5tz%e who are oppossd to this type of
legislation.,

Now, I am goinz to try to confine

to the bill itself. I esccsume that iz what we are her:s o

conslder, and we have had a rather {rseconsideration

bill on the pert of Mr. Dressier It zcems to mo, end I

EX
s
-
'

§

would like to stick pretty elosze te the Terwme of his

()
&
[y

N

that he is talkinmg asbcut.

N

The Bi111 starts gut with a rather full rociiel

-
3

r?‘

of background. The imporvent part I bhellisve of the recit

-3
4

ig feound in perszreph 1, which containeg en ellegation thet
P

the conditions referred to here have wroduceo waste harmiul

tho salis and -wdtrﬁiuuiﬁn of

L ef%&m-sup@%rof




o~ b BRSNS IR S oy v e ¥
motor fusl neseded by the gensval publiizs.

to some of the questicns Mr. Tompkins asked as Lo wiisy

effect this wouvld be on the public., I think the IToasl 1o

:
Y

there is no buying rublic, no gasoline buying publls i nuy
State which is any better served thavn the gasoliuc nuylng
rublic of the State of New Jersey.

~ 8 & T

ke - oy N ““ 3 3 Y f 5 1 oo
It geoss on, finelly, and this is 93

background, leading up to the important ststement Iin =ul.

vublic interest. The provisicns of this articis are emschol

in the exercise of the polics powsrs of this State.
this is an extremely iuportant recitel in this bill, Inlic

bill 1s designed tc reguliste the sele of gascline at rasisll
in this State. 71 think thet g a matber cf

1y
¥

law there 1z no hasls whatevsr lor the Typse

thet this bill attempis to effeet unlicas you
on this rscital that tlhe vusinsss of selling gascline &t
retall is affected with a pubilic interest.

ow, it is cur feellng that there is no moro

reaaon for saying that the rotalill saole of gascline 1s alfccted

with & public interest than there is of saxing that the sule

Ay

ol hardwar grocerios, fona
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wasat are affectsd with e public Intersst. They ars

important to the pukliic, of course, but thet dees not moan

thet they are in the legnl sense thet they arse aflffected wliih

3

the public intersst ao they sire sublect te regulation ny i
& o & ,

State, end thera asre a number of caces In this State, and
you gentlemen probably sre fau

g0 held thet a mere recital of this

legisleture the power to procsed to

which in fset i3 not as a public vbtilit affected wizih

e
[
5]

a public Interest.

Now, that conasideration I think is basic

because {his bill attempts to treat this indusiry as thoug:

[

it were a public utility and, therefcore, subject to reguloiis

by the State.

New, we getl to the operative terms of Lihwe

@)

bill. Section L, and I &m going to skip hers and peraphrasc.

-

It is to be unlawful in violation of the act for any swupplics

b

to offer or for any retsil deelor o eccept. You seo, L0

works both weys. It 1s directed &t us as supplier bub, niss,

&

blankets In the deslers Lo gecent, dirscely ov indirectilir,
& robate, concesslon, sllowsnoe, discoun®t, or benelis, of

any kind of nature whatsosvaer. HNow, theose first fow words
¥ »
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have ¢ bad sound. You must not grant
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That is cslling it nawss but 4hose are woerds which sren's
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a benefit of any %Ind. Now, those words are wery swecplng
to sey that you cantt s¢ll on e Qiscount basis, an entirely
new conception, and certalnly to say that a supplier can'd
benefit in any way his dealer 1s a new ccnception, and
think bearing.

Then it goes on to say in comnecticn with the
sale of distribution of moter fuel cr other products merkated
by the supplier. lNow, that cther products bienket in wiin
this motor fuel legislation, the sale of grease, motor oli,
or anything that a suppiier hss deflned her¢ and heppers Lo
sell to the dealer, and that is a point that has been missed
in a good deal of this discuasion.

Now, peragraph (b) of Sectlon i seema %o be
limited in part from the Clayton Act, one of the federal
antitrust laws, in part only. Some of the language scems
to be copiled out, but an irmportant part of the ati hes becn
omitted. Now, my comment on that is simply this: that most
of the supplying compenies who seem to be the target liere
@ e actually engaged in interstate commerce. They ars aher
they are carrying on their business in this State engegzsd
in interstate commerce subject to the federsl antitrust laws
and subject to the Clayton Act. In taking cut the langusage
that 1s already in a foderel bill and fspeated in a State
law, thet didni{ serve any purpese, and té\my rotion (b is

; X . . \.
ot in here just as & window dressing.
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Now, (2; is e wery lwmportent provisicn. A b//
wholesaler must not discriminate in tank wagon price between
different retail dealsrs purchesing the same grede or qualiity
of branded motor fuel, which is defined. Now, the word
"discriminete” comes in a number of times, but I think Mr.
Dressler hes properly considered thet simply requires cne
price throughout the State of New Jeraey, and I think the
questlons from the committee have ectuslly brought sut the
difficulties that are faced if you have & situetion wherc
it 1s desireble for a deeler or group of deslers to meet
competition from outside of the State. It simply means that
thelr suppllier of branded motor fuel cannot give thsesm any
individual help whetsocever or eny help on an area basis and
the entire structure price of that supplier must be knocksd
down throughout the State of New Jersey, which obviously
means that a supplier would seldom be in & position whers
he could afford or sid a group of deslers from outside
competition where needed, and it would mean the supplier
would be necessarily rcluctant to do that because it wéuld
eff'ect his price structure thrcoughout the State.

Now, in sddition, it ought to be noted that
it talks about branded motor fuel. There is & great deal
of unbranded motor fuel iIn this State, and this would not
touveh thet, and it ig the so-csllsd p?ivaie‘brand or unbranded

\
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chooses.

Now, the next section, which is subsection (4},
certainly does not say literally what Mr. Dressler has
interpreted it as meaning, although what he said litersily
doesn't meke very much senss. This says that 2 supplier
mey not lease or sublease to a retall dealer or a service
station and obtain or charge an amount of rent--and these
words are lmportant, "“in excess of 10 per cent of the amount
paid to the owner." Now, that is not 110 per cent. That
literally says you cannot charge more than 10 per cent of
the rent. Now, I am willing to accept the idea that wasn't
iIntended and thet may be a misprint, but literally, gentvlemen,
that 1s what the bill says. It says you can't charge a rent
in excess of 10 per cent. Then it goes on and says, "or an
amount which is less than 90 per cent."

Now, unless there is some intention of confu-
sion in drafting the bill, it doesn't literally meke any
sense, but let's look at 1t as though it meant 100 per cent
on the topside ant 90 per cent on the down side. I thiﬁk ths
questions that have been asked by the committee havebrought
out very clearly that the whole purpose of this section is
to remove any flexibility whatever in handling the resal
estate which happens to be leassed to a‘distributer or a
supplier. Remsmber, tne distributer mey ba_a little feliow

. \
as well as the big one. There are a lot of small distributors



L2
in this Stete, but if this distributor happens to have
leased & station, then if he wants to lease it to & dealer
instead of operating it himself, he 13 limited by these
upper and lower limits regsrdless of what happens tc the
station.

Now, we all of us, big &nd litile distributors,
make bad guesses sometimes, and we are affected by rozd
cutoffs and various things thet affect the value of the
station., If we cannot find a lessee who can efford to pay
90 per cent or what we got stuck for when we made a leese
ten years ago, what 1s going to happen? One or two things:
This station is going to be closed or we are golng to have
to operate 1t ocurselves on a direct basis. Now, what gcod
thgt alternatlve does to anybody is far from clear to ms.
Are we going to close the stetion and just leave it stend
there because we made a bad guess and cantt get a rent within
these limitations?

On the other hand, are we going to operate it
directly and if we do, is that going to benelit anybodj?

We don't llke to operate stations direct. In fact, at the
moment we aren’t operating any stetions in New Jersey. We
leagsed them 811, 211 of our stations are lessed out. We
think it mekes for better operatlon, dur leasee iz an
independent operator. It 1s a beiter deaix, They can afford

L o - \"
it either on a salary or o commission bssis., Ve can see no
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purpose served by putting us in that position, and all this
does is to remove the flexibility that an ordinary land
owner has 1in meeting situetlons that might arise cver a long-
term lease.

Now, to go to the benefits set up in this
bill. The drafters have certainly covered the waterfront.
Anybody who makes & mistake, whether he is a dealer or =
supplier and accepts sbenefit or grants & benefit is guilty
of a misdemeanor. Moreover, he may be enjoined either by an
actioﬁ brought by a litigant or that litigant csn go to the
Attorney General and demand that the Attorney General enjoin
it. There is provision herse that ifinjunctive relief is
sovght there may be an action for dameges in addition, &nd
then perhaps the most important part of it which hasn't
attracted much attention is the fact that Section 8 says,
and i might add parenthetically that this Section 8§ puts 2
burden on the director of the Motor Fuel Tax Bureau, which
seemed like a very unusually and very unjust burden to put
upon a tax administrator, but that gives him the power,fo
revcekc the license of any person who is licensed under the
provision of Revised Statutes 54:39-1, and following.

Now, those sectiona don't apply just to the
license that a retail gssoline dealer géts. Those sections
al so apply to the wholesale license which‘eyery distributor

. . \,
in the 3tate carrles, and, thereforse, the penaidy cof haviv:
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guessed wrong and being found guilty under this ©vill is that
any distributor, no metter how large or small, can be put
out of business for a period specified in the act by sirmply
having his license revoked., It is a very unusual and & very
tough penalty, and if that should happen to anyone who
operated more than one station, his license 1is revoked &3 to
all stations. That is Section 3.

Firally, I would llke to Jjump to the very end
of the bill which says that 2l States have enacted legisle-
tion of a simllar nature. Now, one of the committee asked
#r. Dressler ebout that and I think his reply was that 37,
States have something that he felt wes similar in some
respects. I don't want to stand up here and pretend to be
an authority on the law of 48 States, but I would like to
say this thaet in so far as I am familiar with the law of
the States where my company does business snd with the law
of some other States affecting fuel companies, I don't know
the law of any State which can really be compared to the
provisions which ere set forth in this law. y

Now, there are some unfair sales acts and
some low cost acts, but I don't know of any law that I would
regard as belng comparable in any way with the peculiar
rrovisions of this particular law. |

Now,gentlemen, it is for tﬁ&t reason that

ggso Standard 01l Compeny with a big stake iﬁ Hew Jerzey

=
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feels that it must stand up here and say we think this law
1s bad for us, we think it 1is bad for the dealers of the
State, end we think it would be very ill-sdvised legislatura.
MR. THOMAS: Will you wait Just a moment?
Do you have any questions, Mr. Tbmpkins?

MR. TOMPKINS: I have a couple, At the outset
you spoke about this guestion of business affecting the
public Interest, a point which I was well sware of, and I
thought 1t was e very good peint. I wonder if you would
supply us with the cases that you mentioned. You menticned
some cases. You didn't cite any but you mentioned you knew
of some cases on this particulsr point. I Just wondersed if
you would give the committee the benefit of that.

MR, SCHOLL: Certainly. There was one case
T.Laf againgt Packard Bamberger, in which the court held the
unfair sales act unconstitutionel. There is a language cn
that case which affects pretty directly with this. I would
be glad to glve you a memorandum on this.

MR. TOMPKINS: On thls question of the &imiler
legislation, which I asked Mp. Dressler about, and which you
have discussed, in the laws that you have looked et in other
States, did you find any that fixed the price at the tank
wagon level--the supplier level? |

MR, SCHOLL: ©No, sgir, I do '‘not know of any V/

\.
State law which says that you nmust sell at ons price all
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over the State regardless cof transportation cost. It is an
emtirely new concept to me. ‘

Mr, TOMPKINS: Theank you.

MR, THOMAS: Mr. Beadleston?

MR. BEADLESTON: I have one question. VYerhaps,
if he cen go back to this 10 per cent clause, which perhaps
should reed 110 per cent and 90 per cent. Let us assume
that they have made & 10 or 20 year lease, the company has,
with Hr, X to bulld g gesoline stetion for them, &nd they
in turn sublet it to any dealer. I can see for meny reasons--
falr economlic recasons that stetion might over & period of
yeers beccme a bad locetion. They might not meke the revenvue.
Would it be possible in this bill to still follow through
the intent here cof a 10 per cent to permit a sliding scale
in the ne2xt year and the second, third and fourth year, and
so ferth, to permit additional rebetes or increases eabove
the base lvase of say five or ten per cent?

Would that 1in any way modify the objections
that there are tc this bill? }

MR, GCHOLL: Do I understand you are suggest-
ing the first year you might have a tolerance of 10 per cent
up or dowp, 8nd the next year 20 per cent?

MR. BHADLESPDON: I can see within a ten-ysar
period or a twenty-year period you would §till bave to

\
maintain thet the 90 per cent would be perhaps an intolereble
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that paerticular lecot’corn hear no control of cenboring Luto d

picture and geriaps 1% should neve some tvelersncs Tioivs oV
the period of thse lease, &¢ lezsgt cover a Leu-your pariod
where you would bs able Lo &b least rsduece 1t thecracl zoll

either 50 or 60 per ccrni, depending on whai [lgures ws uro.

MR, SCHOLL: Well, cervtalnly thal? would zos

the pain, so to speak, but you musti recognize thet it faznit

only on the down side though perheps that is where 1T huris

the most. Suppose you make & very favoreble lease on g
long-term basls with some land owner who is getting & por-
fectly satisfactery return in his investment, but thet
stetion hsppens for e veriely of reescns, end this heppans
1 -

quite oftsn in the business, Lo becons & very good locail

e rental markst.

o

so thet it 1s actuslily worth In

MR. BzADLESTON: I would certeinly permit it

on the upside if you permit 1t on {he down side. 1 don't

know whether this is =z seolublion. I den’t knew whethoer thatb

1

v, 3,

would sti1ll work tle ineguity, which spparently this piil
1s trying to correct. I don't say I heve satisfied myssls
that it does correct an ineguity.

If it does, would that in any compsund an

T

1

equity? Perhaps I should ask thot question of Mr. Dressler.

I probably will.
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of this section weuld be nappy about any such gesture, but
aside from that you understand my position is that kind of
rent regulation applying to service statlions only 1is thec
sort of regulation of the industries, which to my way of
thinking is entirely unjustified. You have to meke up your
mind either you believe in govermment regulaetion or you
believe in competition.

MR. BLADLSTON: What I am trying to get st
in a five-~year period where you might have & reduction cf
ten and twenty. That would be four-fifths intc ten or 30
per cent. In that pericd of time I don't think you would
by so doing. Thst is the question I am asking end we will
ask Mr. Dressler when he comes back i1f it can't be solved
in e five-year period, and that is the question I am asxing
if it would compound any equity.

MR. SCHOLL: I don't see how you would tie
it into that.

M. BEADLLSTON: Well, indirectly it does,
apperently. Apperentiy it ell does directly or indire%tly,

MR. SCHOLL: Well, it is certeinly indirect
if 1t 1s here at all, end I think, sir, that from the stand-
point of a legislator that the question before you gentlemen
i1s do you believe in State reguletion of matters of that
kind? Do you believe that a particulsr tjpe of landlord

\.
ought %o be singled out and told thet you may on lsasing =
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plece of property get so much on the down side or so much
on the up side? 1If you do believe in it, the finel question
is the constituticnality. I would hope that you would answer
the first question that you don't believe in it.

Mﬁ. BLADLESTON: I believe we will leave that
to somebody else.

MR. SCHOLL: Thank you.

MR. SMITH: It seems you have endeavored to
examine the laws of the other States as to simllar restric-
tions as might be embraced in the proposed bill. Now, in
connection with that examination did you find the law of any
other State to impose rent contrcl in connection with gaso-
line stations?

MR. SCHOLL: No, sir, I do not know of any
State that has this type of control over gasoline service
stations.

MR, SMITH: Did you find the laws of any other
States that imposed rent control over comiercial matters in
general? | }

MR, SCHOLL: Yes, the Std e of New Jersey hes
a rather comprehensive rent control legislation, which applies
to &l11 kinds in certain areas, and it covers housing rents
under the commercial rent law. Franklﬁ, I am not an suthority
on that subject but I know there is such é\;&w, but there is

\,
nene that I know of that singles out the particular typs of
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business or particuvlar type of landlcrd and pleces a limits-
tion on that sort of rent, which does not &apply to other
types. Now, you see the excuse for the New York tzpe of
legislation i1s that it was enacted in a period of emergency
and the period of war when the legislature decided it was
necessary to keep the rent from golrng sky high to protect
the public, but this legislation of singling out one industry,
I just don't know of any.

MR, THOMAS: Is there anything further?

(No response.)

MR. THOMAS: That will be all.

MR. GUMB: Mr. Chairman, we have tried to
select representatives of the various groups of dealers and
distributors in the industry, representatives and consumer
groups, and I would like to have one of the groups of dealers
speak. Mr. Charles Wolff. I think he 1s in the audience.

MR. THOMAS: Mr. Wolff?

MR. WOILFF: Mr. Chairman, I don't know that
there is anything I cen say. From your remarks I wouid be
confined to the people of the opponent. I don't know any-
thing about the bill. I have never seen the bill in my lifs.
I don't know whether I could say anything on the bill.

MR. THOMAS: 1In other Qords, you are not
familiar with the bill at all?

MR, WOLFF: Not & thing.
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MR, THCMAS: You have nothing to add at ell?

MR. WOLFF: I have never seen a copy of the
blll.

MR. THOMAS: All right, you may be excused.

Mr. Gumb, is there anyone further?

MR. GUMB: I would like toc ask one of ihs
distributors. Mr. Chairman, I think Mr. Samuel Nelkin is
here. He is the President of the Ruxton Iransportation &
Fuel Company and appears as a locel distributor.

MR, THOMAS: What is the name?

MR. GUMB: Mr. Nelkin.

MR, THOMAS: All right.

MR. NELKIN: Gentlemen and members of thre
legislature, I really dldn't expect to be called. I thought
I would be called as a witness on the stand. Not being a
professional man, I don't feel at ease here, but I will scy
that to me the bill looks like a law that picks out a parti-
cular type of businesc. t plicks cut a particular type of
land owner, and I can't see as a lsyman, not knowing t%e
law, how the legisleture can pick out eny partiicular type of
propaerty owner and pass specisal legislation, and from what
I can see that if i1t is passed it will have to become under
the Public Utility Law, and then we will have more regulation,
and in the final analysis 1 can only see that it will mean

: \
the elimination of the distributor with higher coat Lo the




public.

Mr. THOMAS: Do you heve any question? How
gbout you, M, Smith?

VK., SMITH: Then the fundamenital as raciiced
in the bill, as Mr. Scholl spoke of, 13 whether or nob tni-
type of Interest is redeemablc in the public interecsi. Voo
m ewer 1s decidedly "no"?

MR. NELKIN: I fenl that the public will vuv
more for their prcduct.

FR. SMITH: You think that contrary to what
Mr. Dressler said before in his opinien 1f these safeguards
ere imposed or the terms of the vrovisicns that there wil:

not be better trsatment for the general public?

MR, NELKIN: No, I think that the publicwill

pey more.

MR. SMITH: How do you come to thet conclusion?

MR, NELKIN: They will have to pay for tie

regulation, they will heve to pay for the red tape, and the

o

compenies will find ways and meanz of establishing costs so
that they will get the profit that they got before, pins

the edditional cost that the publile will pay for the legic-

lation.
Mg, SMITH: In othar words, you say that the
bill 1s not tight snough to box it in so that they won'i
N
fingd cvasive clireoumvents?
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MR, NBLXIN: I meen it is an unratural law.

MR. SMITH: What do you mean by that?

MR. NELKIN: When you try to pick & law
regulating an individual company, or an individusl property
owner and leaving e&nybody else out, it is unnetural.

MR, SMITH: Well, we have rent control thact
the federal government hes exerclsed In the residenticl {i¢ld
for a good number of years. It doesn't apply to &ny other
field other than residentisl. Do you think that is an un-
usual law?

MR. NELKIN: Which was adopted as s war
measure and probably affected 75 per cent of the population,
and is being eliminated county by county and State by Stste
as time goes along.

MR, SMITH: Do I gather from you, sir, you
sald you expected to testify under ocath? Would you have
anything else to say to us differently if you had been under
oath?

MR. NELKIN: Well, practically the samg thing
and whatever the questions might be propounded to me.

MR. BEADLESTON: You expected to be examined
by & lawyer?

MR, NELKIN: Yes,

MR. BEADLESTON: I don't know where this

impression got around. This is a hoaring. “ The investigation
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was held last summer. The purpose of this meeting is just
as if you were in your own home town, passing a zoning
ordinance. It 1s for us to get the views of the public and
industry on this particular bill; not on the general subject
but on this particular bill.

MR. NELKIN: Well, I am a layman, sir, and
1 dont't know the proceedings of the procedure.

MR. BEADLESTON: I Jjust wented to be sure you
had the same opportunity to say what you would have said
without being under oath a&s you would have ssid under oath.

MR. NELKIN: I would say I have been given
the fullest opportunity.

MR. THOMAS: Mr, Smith?

KR. SMITH: Just one question.

Along that I would like to ask a fundamsntal
quesation to the audience.

Is there snybody here appearing today to
speak on the general subject who has no interest on one zide
or the other of the gasoline industry? }

MR. THOMAS: That is a good question.

Is there any such person here?

MR. BATKZEL: Walter R. Batezel, Public
Relations Director, New Jersey Confereﬁce of AAA Motor Clubs.

MR. THOMAS: All right, thécn;c you very much.

Are you throuvgh with this gedflaman?
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MR, SMITH: Yes.

MR. THOMAS: Mr. Gumb?

MR. GUMB: I would like to cell on one other
dealer, and Mr. Ernest W. Riker, who 1is wlth the Sunoco
dealer. I think he is in the audlence.

MR. THOMAS: Mr. Riker?

MR, RIKER: Yes, sir. I came down to lodge
8 yrotest against this bill for one--well, there are quite
a few reasons, but one is that I am really scared and when
I say I am scared, I don't have any license to be scared.

I em an American citizen. My fether and mother were born
here, and I run a legitimate business and a good businsss,
and I try to pay my men the right wages, and I try to lesd

a decent 1life, but this thing has Just got me scared. First,
because 1t looks like I am going to get another boss, and

I don't want another boss. I have & lot of bosses because
the people that come into my stetion are the bosses, and
then every once in a while we get a letter from the Social
Security and get a letter from the federeal government) and
get letters from compensation, and a lot of governmental
bureaus that I have to f1ll out, and make sure that everything
1s according to Hoyle. Believe me, I do it, but now iﬁ locks
like the Depsrtment of Treasury 1is goihg to be my boss, and

I don't like this.

. \
The roeson I don't like it i3 becausde I dont't



even have & lease with the Sunoco Compeny. I am just a
plain ordinary dealer who came down here today to lay my
cards on the table, like the jerk that I am, but this I want
to tell you-~believe me, Now, I was never more serious.

This bill, if it is going to be passed, nmeans
that from now on when the fellow up the street from me
decldes that he is going to cut the price, that 1 can't go
to the Sunoco Company and say, "What are you going to do
gbout it? I am going to stay in business. I heve six men
thet I pay their board and lodging for, and I want you to
do something for me," and you know, sir, since 1931 they
bhave been dolng somsthing for me, and I don't want that to
stop. Right now in my immediate locality there are four
different prices, ranging from 21.9 to 25.L, and so help you,
gentlemen, all of the dealers are frlends because maybe I
wipe the windshield better, and maybe I give & little bettcr
service so that 1 can get 23.9, but I am doing a good busincss.
Thank God.

The thing that scares me again 1is with}this
bill it doesn't have teeth to cover those boys that gave
dilscounts. This, so help me God, I have never done in my
life. My business is run this way taat if you don't pay the
price that is on the pump you don't deal in my station. I
t hank God that I can say that.

.
f we are going %o have a bill like this,
-

e

e

Now,
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donft let's do it this wey. Let's really make it a federal
penalty to be caught charging anything but the price thsi
the Department of Treasury makes, and 1 will tell you that
3{ they make it that way, then they can regulate our hours
izcause it 1s tough getting men, and they can make the hours
fom 7:00 in the morning until 7:00 iIn the night, like wc
w3l in the war, and what a losd that would take off our
miws, but it will slso do something else. uwverybody will
weat to get into the gasoline business. So help me.

There is nothing more I can say; Just what
I L:1d you. If I can answer any questions I would be glsd to.

MR, THOMAS: Welt a moment.

Do you have any questions?

MR. TOMPYINS: I was Just curiows. Wherec ls
yorr business?

MR. RIKER: I am in Newark.

MR, TOMPXINS: You menbtioned this 21.9 to

n
*

Ig that for regular ges?

MR. RIKis: Yes, sir. ’

MR. TOMPEKINS: And that is in Newark?

MR. RIKER: Yes, sir.

MR. TOMPKINS: Well, now, as I get it, your
chisf aomplaint that you are levelling egasinst this bill is

the unnecessary government interference, would you ssy?
\

2

MR, RIXER: Yes, sir
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MR, TOMPKINS: Would you classify thet as
being the basic reason for your oppositicn?

MR. RIKER: Yes, sir.

MR. TOMPKINS: Thank you.

MR. THOMAS: Do you have anything, NMr.
Beadleston?

MR. BEADL&STON: No.

MR. THOMAS: Mr, Smith?

MR. SMITH: No, sir.

MR. THOMAS: Thank you very much.

Mr. Gumb, do you have another?

MR. GUMB: Yes, I think it would be of intzres:
for the committee to hear from the President of the New Jepoay
Assoclation of Real Estate Boards, Mr, R. #. Scott. I thirh
Mr. Scott 1s in the room,

MR. THOMAS: What is the name?

MR. GUMB: R. E. Scott.

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Cheirman, and ladies an&
gentlemen of the committee, I don't profess to be nor oy
assoclation profess tc be experts in the retsil motor fuels,
but our association has been in existence now for 36 years,
and we compromise 2,019 officers, which constitutes sbout
- 13000 or 11,000 people considering the saibs within the

\.
srployees who are engaged in the business.
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We have a very serious objection to this bI1ll.
On page L(d) of paragraph Y4 constitutes rent control of a
type thet we have never seen. We thought we had seen all
of the varieties. It 1s the practice in the trade very
often for the tenant to lease land in the raew &nd to build
a station and to equip that stetlon and to lease 1t at =
higher rent. That would mean, for example, if a lessor
were to take rawland at, let's say, $50 or {75 a montlh, and
then spend $20,000 or $25,000 or {30,000 or more in buliding
a modern service station, that tenant would be unable to
sublet for more than £55 or $80 a month, 10 per cent akovc.
I assume that 1s what 1s me&nt slthough, as pointed cut by
Mr. Scholl, that isn't what it says that you could only rent
for 110 per cent of the rent that you were paying.

Now, that would completely put an end to thst
practice which is very prevalent in the trade. Conversely,
if a tenant had e station on which he was paying $350 or §4C0O

a month, he would be prohibited from subletting for less

!

than 90 per cent of thet rent even though conditions in the
neighborhood, and I don't agree, change over a period of
time. They can change overnight. There are many more
depreciating Iinflusnces other than the changing of the
location of the highwayv.

For example, the building ;f\& large bullding

\
that obstructs the viewr mey serioualy adveesely sffect the
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rental value of that station. HNew, 1t has been the practice
for the landlord or for the tenant in subletting to mak:
ad justments in rent because any prudent landlord knows Lhere
is no logic in tryling to get more rent then the traific wll.
bear becauvse ultimaetely you bankrupt the tenant and then
have to do business with another tenant et & lowser rental
anyway, end it is s lot cheaper and more practical to do it
and get 1t over with.

How, this would prevent that.

We have had eleven and one-hglf years of
federal experimentation of rent control that has failed to
produce & single renting housing unit. On the other hand,
they have challenged snd we have had the biggest volume of
bullding of one-family houses in particular in the history
of the country. We produced in 1950 1,400,000 units; in
1951 almost 1,200,000; in 1952 spproximetaly 1,100,000; in
1963 it is estimmted it will run scmewhat close to 1,000,000
units. :

During that same time that the industry was
building houses for sele end apartments for sale, residentisl
units for renting were going off the market and at the greates:
rate in the history of our country. In New Jersey, where in
1940 tenants comstituted about 58 per cehﬁ,of the total

\
nuieer of residents, they now constliubte about L6 ner cent:
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so that there are now wore ownere end landlords than tnere
are tenants. This is the direct result of rent contrcl, and
as long 83 we have rent contrel you will aiways hevs Ll
same problem. Rent control ig the ceatributing cause o0 Ui
apparent shortage.

It is very interesting to note thst in Nouw
Jersey we have now 70,000 more rentsl units todeay than we

had ten years ego or in 1940, twelve or thirteen yssrs ogo.

when we didn't hsve rent control, and yet there is an apparo:il

shortage, end the shortage is the ressult of rent control,
which fixes rent but docsn't rgtion the spacs.

Now, we have another sericus objection to wiis
vi11l. On the last pege or next to the last page cn pagce o,
it says that in order to effectuate the purposes cf this
ect, and so forth, the director may withln the limits of
avallabls appropriations, employ and filx the dutiez and
compensation of suveh Znspectors and other personnel necszsars
to cerry out {he provisions of this act. Now, we have seen
bureau after federsl bureau crsated over the yeurs. )L&st
November U, the voters threw out the administration becszuse
one of the largest factors was the coppogition ageinst this
very buresucracy, and I cantt vis ualiae the legislature of
New Jersey creating another bureaucracy, that will tax the
taxpayers of New Jersey bsyond their ability to »ay, and

LN

ey N . . o 2y - P Ay aa i o £V 2. N o) ¢
cexrtalinly recl estats Desars the brunt of the burden now snd

t‘)
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cannot stend any more taxes.

We object very seriously to this bill.

MR, THOMAS: Thank you.

Are there any questions of Mr. Scott?

(No response.)

MR. THOMAS: No questions.

Now, the members of the committee, of courss,
have other commitments, and 1 would like to complete this
as near 5:00 o'clock as possible. Can we eliminate this
side of the question no?

MR. GUMB: I think it is sbout [ :00 o'clock
now.

MR, THOMAS: Yes, and I would like to allow
about fifteen minutes for rebuttal to both sides.

MR. GUMB: All right, then may I introduce
Mr. Psul Bermingham of the legal department of Socony-Vacuum
Company?

MR, THOMAS: Mr. Bermingham?

MR. BERMINGHAM: I am counsel for the .s%con:,»
Vacuum 0il Company.

MR. TOMPKINS: LXcuse me., May I suggest to
the chairman that you limit your discussion to new material?

MR. BERMINGHAM: All right, I shall try to do

that. _
.
FR. BLEADLESTON: Mr. Gumb, have you many uore
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speakers? It 13 a question of allottling the time.

MR. GUMB: Well, Mr. Beadleston, we have a
long 1list but, of course, your commlttee will correct us
as to time limit.

MR. BEADLESTON: In order to get new compleints
on this bill that would be helpful, but just ﬁo have a
parade of wltnesses that may more or less repcat certein
sections, I don't think that would be particulsrly helpful.
We are trying to find out what is wrong with the bill and
two or three are telling us the same thing.

MR. GUMB: I think Mr. Bermingham's apprcach
is different. I think there would be one or two others who
will speak from a different point of view.

MR. THOMAS: All right, Mr. Bermingham, we
are ready.

MR. BLRMINGHAF: Flirst, I would like to
correct a statement made with respect to the public hearingo
in Trenton. This bill was not before the Study Commission
when we appeared in Trenten and any criticism of it by}not
having brought the statements forth here today is entirely
out of place.

In respect to the bill itself I would like to
sey in connection with the first prohibition which sbolishes
or ettempts to abolish all discounts of aﬁy_sort that I feil

\
to gee how it 1is pgolng to stop price wars. It does not
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prevent & supplier reducing his price providing he reduces
it on a uniform basis. I understand in the past it hes not
been uncommon for suppliers to make price war conditlons by
reducing the tank price instead of preventing a discount.
It seems to me this provision would have the tendency to
increase price war dangers because a supplier, if he is
determined to meet the price war conditions, must under this
bill reduce his price on a stete-wide basis and it just seems
inevitable thet eny price war would therefore spread through-
cut the four corners of the State insfiead of being limitec
to a particular area.

The provision of the bill on that same subject
13 so broad that I would like to point out thati it prohibits
benefits of any kind. Now, if that term 1s given a litersl
interpretation in asccordance with what it seems to say, I
take it that it would prohibit & supplier from giving his
dealers free road maps. There are benefits that are grented
in connection with the sale of motor fuel and other products.
I wonder how the American public would reast to a deprévation
of that sort. The industry and 1ts dealers have been raiher
proud of the benefits we have conferred or, perhaps, it mey
seem like & minor thing, but I reise the question as to the
advisablility of a sweeping provision that would make it
impossible to continue that type of servigé{

\.
L submit that the one-price provigion wa are
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talking ebout is extremely ambiguous. It doesn't Indicate L//
whether it means discriminetion on the Robinson-Patman sense.
Are we meeting competition available or a lower price to
reflect cost savings avallebls.

I take it from the Gesoline Study Commissionis
report and from the statements mads here that the proviszion
is attempting to go beyond that, and ccompel a cne-price
system throughout the State. Now, if that is so, of courss,
it goes much beyond what Mr. Dressler has clsimed. e has
referred to this one-price provision as simply a state appli-
cation of the Robinson-Patman principle. Thaet I submit is
not so. The Robinson-Patman Act still enables a supplier
to reduce his price to effect sevings in cost. Thet, of
course, is the thing thet Mr. Dressler wants tc stop.

If I understand the provision correctly it
seems to me that it is an open invitetion to more price war
conditions than you have had in the State herestofore. &
suppller with & limited distribution in the State, doing
busliness in a small eree or a new supplier who was loéking
enviously at this market and would like to break in on =
small scele, I think would love this type of lew. lle isn't
going to be hampered by the one-price provision throughout
the State. He doesn't do business throughout the State.
Let's say he does business in one 1mportéht locality in thie

\
Stetz. He coubs his peice and he 1s not vielating any pro-
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vision of this bill.

What then are the rest of the suppliers goling
to do? They have two choices. They can either with draw
from the market because they can't giw thelr dealers dlis-
counts or concessions to meet the price cutting activity.

If enough suppliers withdraw, I supposs you will stop %the
price war and stop that by creating & nice 1littls tight
monopoly for the few survivors, or if the suppliers dcn’'t
elect to do that and instead cut their price on & state-wids
level in order to meet the local competition, you have, as

I pointed out under the first provision, a price war that
has spread throughout the State. I think enough has bsen
said about the rental provision so that there is no neec to
refer to them.

I would on behalf of my own company just like
to say one word to enswer Mr. Dressler's criticism of our
rent policy. He stated in a letter to our dealers that our
policy was to establish flat ennusl rentals to dealers for
all outlets or owned by us based on their valus as incdﬁe
producers to dealers, Now, Mr. Dressler apparently thinks
the nature of the propery has nothing to do with the rental
value. Then it i1s up to the dealer. I refer to some of the
questlions addressed to the members of tﬁe committee referred
to before with reference to & new highway;\.wOuldn't the ne».

\.
vhroughways cut down the value on thz stabions on the sdicin-
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Ing road? It would be the policy of my company under this
statement I have read to reduce &t those locstions widich
have been demsged by such conditions because in our opinion
their velue &8s income producers have been lowered. This
bill would prohibit us from doling that within the artifidsl
limitation proposed by the statute.

On the point of the industry belng affacted
with a public interest 1 had prepered a written statemsnt
that I would like to submit, and I have not briefed that
point, but I have 1listed here the citatlons that sre avail-
able on the point from a Supreme Court opinion of the Unita=d
States, and half a dozen other citations, all of which navs
squarely held that the business of selling gesocline 1s rnct
affected with a public interest.

That being so, it seems to me that ii is
unwise or, let ms say, et least should cause some pause
before this legislsture flies in the face of constituticnsal
authority by enacting a bill which no court that I hsave heard
of has yet held it to be constitutional. 2

For all of these reasons my company, Sccony-
Vacuum 01l Compeny, thinks this bill should not be passed.

I heve extra copies of this statement.

MR. THOMAS: Would you file that with thes
Secretary, Mr. Bermingham, pleasse?

MR. DERMINGBAM: 811 »ighi.
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such an emount by 50 per cent. Surely that would be s
serious reduction in rent. I should think it wculd be an
equitable, at least a fairly equitable approach to the
problem.

MR. BERMINGHAM: Well, it might end up on anu
equitable approach to the problem, but it seems to me to te
a thoroughly unsound spproach. It is ending up to a problem
by s8low steps when the problem itself can be solved only on
¢ moment 's notice even though several years of plenning.

MR. BEADLESTON: Except that you are trying
to correct an inequity by that provision.

MR. BERMIINGHAM: The inequity does not exist
while the road is on the planning. While the toll roesd wss
being plenned we mey have foreseen what might have happensd.

MR. BEADLESTON: I thought we had evidence
before the investigating committee and here today that the
inequity exlsts even if there are not competing roads. Theyv
exist by sheer methods of competition and industry producer.
so to speak. At least, that is what the tsstimony has)been
here.

MR. BERMINGFAM: Well, there may be other
factors but I understand you were addressing your guestion
of the building of a new highway.

MR. BEADLLSTON: I say thi§\provision was

\.
put in thers to correct that inequity. Vow, 1t might nos-
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sibly not be feir for the condiiion that you stated and,
therefore, I am thinking to try to s8t11l correct the inequity
which normally 1s supposed to exlst and still work something
in fsirness to the conditicn such as you report.

MR. BERMINGBAM: Well, I think the suggestion
that you make takes asway some of the stinging of this pro-
vision, but it 1s still in my opinlon an unsound one. I
repeat what has been said before. I see no justification for
singling out a particuler industry and imposing artificially
rent controls of this nature on that indnstry, particularly
in view of the fact that the controls would be applicable,
if broadened as you suggest only to those locetions leased
to a landlord and sublet to a dealer. They will have a&bso-
lutely no effect on the landlord directly to a leesed dealer.

MR. BEADLESTON: I believe the investigating
committee's report was that this industry Just ain't like
other industries, and, therefore, while we are not singling
them out, we might perhaps have to treat them specially. At
least, that 1s the essumption upon which this legislaéion
i1a based now.

MR. BERMINGHAM: Well, there certainly have
been those who believe this industry is not 1like other
Industries., I have yet, howsver, to hear any arguments that
heve convinced nme that it Iis sufficiantlf\different to

\.
Justify this type of legislaticn.
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MR. THOMAS: Are there any questions, Mr.Smith?

MR. SMITH: No, I have none.

MR. THOMAS: Any questions, Mr. Tompkins?

MR. TOMPKINS: I have one and it is based on
what appeared tb be a difference between Mr. Dressler and
yours. Now, on these stations thet are located on roads
where toll roads or, well, we will say, turndpikes have just
stout put these stetions out of business or cut down into
their volume. Mr. Dressler's thought was that some of the
stations there shouldn't be subsidiged through this lesse
method. In other words, they should be permitted to close
so that & few would be sble to make a decent living rather
than a lerge number just eking out a living.

I wonder 1if you could give us your thought
on that Jjust from en economic standpoint?

MR. BERMINGHAM: Well, I don't see why any
group, organization, & legislative group or any other group
should take it upon itself to decidse upon the applic%tion or

) regulations which ones they sasre golng to close or op;no Ir
we have & station on the road where the volume of business
has been reduced, we would 1like i1f possible 1f the station
can still be economlically operated to keep it open, and we
asaume that the dealer would also. However, that station

no longer has the incoms-precducing pctentiﬁlity that 1t had
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lovwer rental value it can 2t11ll1l ke esconomically cperatsed,
why should any law say that 1t .should not be?

MR. TOMPKINS: In other words, you fesl that
1s a decision to be made by the company, by the owner and
by the dealer?

MR. BERMINGHAM: Right.

MR, TOMPKINS: I bhave nothing further.

MR. THOMAS: Thank you.

I think for the benefit of the audiernce who
have had to steand so long, we wlll declare a five-minute
recess, and Mr. Gumb and Mr. Lressler, will you come to bl
bench, please? I want to talk with you.

(Short recess.)

MR. THOMAS: Mr. Gumb, will you continue,
please?

MR. GUM3: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I should
like to ask Mr. Rocco D. Dameo, President of the New Jorsev
Motor Truck Association, to speak very briefly.

MR. THOMAS: 1Is he present? /

MR. GUMB: Yes.

MR. THOMAS: Will you proceed, sir?

MR. DAMEO: My neme is Rocco D. Dameo. I awm
fresident of the New Jersey lMotor Truck Assoclation, with
our principal office at 10 H1ll Stﬁeet, Néwark, New Jergey.

\.
We ere a non-profit incorporaited mssocistion




73
of rmotor truck owners, comprising cormon, contract and
private motor carriers, with members located in every county.
The principal function of our orgasnization is to prorocte the
most efficient and economical use of the highways, frez of
punitive taxes and drastic operating restrictions, in the
public interest.

I have been directed by the iloard of Direcicrs
of our association to gppear at this hearing and pressnt
this brief statement of its position on Assembly Bill L7232,
edopted at a meeting held Wednesday, April 8, 1953. Our
objection to the proposed legisletion is directed at its
price-fixing provisions.

Assembly Bill §73 is an sttempt to impose
State regulation on the retail sale of gasoline. The Bill
rests upon the recital in Paragraph 1. that the sale of rotor
fuels is declared to be affected with & public interest,
and that it is to be enacted in the exercise of the police
powers of the State, If this statement 13 true, then the
retaeil gasoline business can be regulated like any pu&lic
utility.

i3 a matter of common experisnce, the retail
sale of gasoline is no different from the retail sale of =&
hndred other products commonly sold in the State. If the
sale of gasollne can be regulated, so cén\the sals of a

. , ] ., ‘
hundred other products. The fact that compstition is hesen
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or that a certain number of business men in the industry
heve competitive difficulties certainly forms no basis for
State regulation. The business of owr membership involves
the use of substantisl quantities of gusoline, and we are
opposed to any attempt to lmpose Stete regulatiocn on the
pricing of this product. If enacted, this law would be =
opening wedge leading to further regulation and inevlitab.y
to higher prices to ths generel public.

I would iike to submit a copy of this.

MR. THGMAS: Give 1t to the Secretary, piease.

Are thers any questions of Mr. Dameo?

MR. TOMPKINS: I bhave Jjust two.

In other words, you disagree, Mp. Dameo, with
Mr. Dressler? You say this is a price-fixing b11l?

MR. DAMEO: I agree that it is a price-fixing
bill.

MR. TOMPKINS:F In other words, you take the
opposite view and differ from him?

MR. DAMEC: That is right. J

MR. BEADLEST(N: You are a motor truck operator?

MR, DAMEO: That is right.

MR. BEADLESTOCN: Could‘you give us the beneiit
of your opinion as to the prices which the buying public
would secure under legisletion? Lo you fhink it would resuit

\.
In lewer priecsg to ths consuming public?
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MR. DAMEO: No, a bill like this would result
in higher prices to the consuming public, particularly whers
it involves the transportation industry, and our public
industry serves every human being in this State in some form
or another, and we have some inherent advantages as far as
dealing with gasoline refineries, dealers, distributors,
and what have you, as to volume and quantity basis of pur-
chasing our gasoline. So any saving that we make because of
the manner in doing business is passed on to the general
public which means everybody in this State. We do not have
any rental arrangement such as aré brought up in here in
this bill and would be penaslized under this bill. Most of
the trucking operators buy only gasoline from one company,
and oll from another, and chassis lubrication from another
because it 1s a competitive market today and they buy where
they can buy at the best prices possible in order to be at
a competitive advantege with their other competiters.

MR. BEADLESTON: In other words, a trucging
company would buy gasoline or oil at a lower price thﬁ% the
consumer? In other words, by buying large quantities?

MR, DAMEO: Yes, that 1s true because we are
not giving any other services other thgn the product that
we buy, and when it comes to our point of delivery it is
delivered in = transpoft. There is no wiﬁlpg of a windskiwld

\.

or checking lights, or checking of oil, and so forth and
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so on. We don't give those services, so we shouldn't come
under this price.

MR. BEADLESTON: You get a different wagon
price than the dealer?

MR, DAMEO: We don't know about that.

MR. BEADLZSTON: What I am trying to get at.
naturally he has to have a mark-up for services. If the oll
company delivers to you at 17 cents and delivers to him at
17 cents, 1 fail to see where it alters the picture. Irf it
would be if they delivered at 17 and to you at 16, where you
might be getting a discount price.

MR. DAMEO: As far as discount prices are
concerned, we don't know what the dealers--being an industry
aside from a motor fuel dealer we are not motor fuel dealers
but we would come under this bill as such as far as price
regulations are concerned or price fixing. We don't know
what the particular price--supposedly prices are today.

MR. BLADLESTON: But you don't know whe@her
you are presently getting a discount over the dealer? /

MR. DAMEO: We do not know that.

MR. BEADLESTON: All right.

MR. TOMPKINS: The reason I asked about the
difference in price is because I assumed that that price
differential that you may get over the coﬁépming public would

\.
be reflected in your ratss, wouldn't it?
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iR. DAMEO: That is correct.

MR. TOMPKINS: And would be reflected in the
cost of various commodities which they use?

MR, DAMEO: That is ebsolutely right.

MR, TOMPKINS: If you get that discount?

MR. DAMEO: That is right. The people in
this State are benefitting by 1it.

MR. THOMAS: Anything else?

(No response.)

MR, THOMAS: Thank you very much, Mr. Dameo.

MR. GUM': Another distributor I would like
to present is Mr. Henry Mueller of the Mueller Fuel & 0il
Company.

MR, THOMAS: Mr. Mueller?

MR. MUELLER: Gentlemen, I have been in the
oil business a long time, perhaps 3L years. I have operated
a station since 3l years ago and almost continuously.

A long time ago I realized there was some
inequities about this business and believe it or not, f used
‘to make speeches all the way down from Boston down to Wash-
ington against some of the practices of the major oil companies.
However, durling all of that time while the major oil companies
did some things which perhaps I didn't like, perhaps I did
something that the major oil companies didﬁlp like, but all

\
of my life I have nevar felt that government interveniion
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in business does anything in thé long run except & lot of
harm. It increases the cost of doing business and takes a
man's liberty away from him. The fact that there is police
powers under this bill makes a man & serf instead of giving
him liberty. Wherever you go you hear about this great
American system of free entérprise end yet L8 States are
continually passing laws which take away the liberty that
mekes free enterprise possible, and I believe this is one
of the lews that would do it.

The fact that you have one man who will
determine whether a man can stay in business or not, is a
vicious pilece of work. I haven't a prepared speech, and I
em not here under the auspices of any ma jor oll company nor
any dealers' assoclation, although ; belong to the New Jersey
Gasoline Dealers Association, and I pay my dues.

I want you to know I am completely independent.
I have done business with the Standard 0il Company for about
34 years. I have handled Tidewater and some other products
for about 27 years, and I do business witL Suvoco andjaeveral
of the others. They treat me right and I treat them the
best way 1 man, and .1 am supposed to have made some money
in this business, so it isn't such a bad business the way
it is run. I have been all over the world and just came
back from a little trip in Africa, and I\éqn see whet govern-

\
ment interventlion does to people. In some of these anall
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countries you will see policemen all over and soldlers on
every street. Those soldiers are to coerce the peopls, and
here we are under this bill where you want to have more
soldiers to coerce these people to think they are going to
get more liberties to do business., I am a little aehead of
my story.

Abe Lincoln once said many people confuse the
change ﬁith progress. I believe most people in this hall
today who want this bill are confusing the change with progress.
They don't know where they are going, but I will predict
that two or three years after this thing is over, and if
they get this piece of legislation, the whole lot of them
would be glad to be right where they are today. Practically
every time a government steps in, and I repeat, it does
nothing but add to the cost of business, and sooner or later
the people, instead of loving their country, see a new act
to coerce them all the time and patriotism and loveffor their
country goes with it.

I honestly believe that many of these hére
inequities that my good friend, and he is my good friend,
that Mr. Dressler speaks about, can be ironed out, but
I do not believe the answer is through legislation.

MR. GUMB: Just a moment., Are there any
questions? \

MR. SMITH: No.
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not a dealer?

MR.
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TOMFKINS: No.
THOMAS: Where do you come Irom?
MUELLER: 1 live in Weehawken.

BEADLESTON: I underatand you are a

MUELLER: Yes.

BEADLESTON: That means basically you &are

MUELLER: Yes, sir, 1 am a dealer.
BEADLESTON: Basically you sell o0il?
MUELLER: I sell fuel oil.

THOMAS: Are there any other questions?
response.)

THOMAS: Thank you very much.

GUMB: Mr. Chairman?

THOMAS: Yes?

GUMB: If it meets with your approvel we

should like to take the rest of our time that might bo

allotted before adjnuarnment than use it for rebuttal, fﬁen

we would cease our testimony at twenty minutes before 5:00,

and that would give Mr. Dressler his final twenty minutes.

MR,

THOMAS: You can do it within i1f I give

you the ten minutes?

MR.

m.

GUMB: That is right. .
\.
THOMAS: We will accept that.
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MR. 6UMB: Because I would like to keep
within the committee's desire to meke the adjournment at
5:00. Ig thet correct?

MR. THOMAS: That is correct. Proceed, then.

MR. GUMB: And inasmuch as you indicated that
you would like to hear from some consumer representative--

MR. THOMAS: That is right.

MR. GUMB: (Continuing.) --and it was found
that a representative of the AAA Motor Clubs is here in the
audience. I have asked Myr. Walter R. Batezel, who is the

Executive Director of that organization, to meke a very brief

statement,

MR, THOMAS: Mr. Batezel, what organization
ia that?

MR. BATiZEL: The AAA, American Automobile
Association.

MR, THOMAS: The American Automobile Association.
MR. GUMB: I will let Mr. Batezel explain
that because I had not planned to have him speak on oug list.
MR. THOMAS: Well, Mr. Batezel, if you will
tell us where you are from?
MR, BATEZEL: I live in Camden, New Jersey,
and I represent the New Jersey Conference of the AAA Motor
Clubs, which consists of six clubs througﬁbqt the State.

\.
MR. THOMAS: 1Ig that the Americen Automobile




82
Association?

MR. BATEZEL: Yes, we are all affiiietes of
the American Automobile Association.

MR. THOMAS: Thank you, sir.

MR. BATEZEL: I have a very brief statement
here on the views of the legislation.

We have serious doubts as to whether this
bill is protective of the public interest for several reasons:

1., By banning various devices of free compe-
tition such as rebates and discounts, we fear that natural
progress in the industry in this State will be arrested by
freezing things as they are now.

We have never known of any of these practices
affecting the supply of gasoline.

2. We fear that if the tank wagon price »/
throughout the State is made uniform an artificial retail
level will result, in which the consumer can never get a
break under any or all circumstances.

With & uniform tank wagon price acting ag 8
floor under retail prices, the consumers nearest the refinery
may be paying more than they would under natural conditions i/
of free competition, since the uniform tank wagon price
probably would be based on the averaged.uost of transporting
the gasoline to all sections of the State..“mhus, the uniform

\.
price would work as an infletionary force at the rstaill level.
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Therefore, the real cost of this regimentation of gasoline
dealers would be saddled upon the motorist.

The motorist likes to see competition in the
gas station business. It benefits him, It keeps the price
down. He gets better service when the competition is keen.

Competition has given him access to attractive
service stations with modern facilities.

We hate to see a bill that would kill compe-
tition, freeze things as they are now and destroy incentive
on the part of dealers to improve their services.

We are opposed to State control of gasoline
retaliling by the regimentation of methods that this bill
imposes upon retail dealers and the supplying companies. We
believe it will be detrimental to the buying public and the
industry, as pointed out by Robert C. Crane, a member of the
Gaesoline Study Commission, who refused to sign the report
which pecommended legislation such as Assembly B1ll 473.

Speaking for more than 80,000 motorists in
this State, the New Jerscy Conference of AAA Motor Clugs
urges that this bill be defeated so that the acknowledged
benefits of free competition can continue to serve the best
interests of more than 1,000,000 registered car owners in
this State,

MR, THOMAS: Do you have aﬂ&xguestions?

\
MR. BEADLESTON: No questions.
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MR. TOMPKINS: No questions.

MR. SMITH: No questions,

MR. THOMAS: Thank you very much.

MR, GUMB: Mr. Chairman, I should like to
ask Mr. James Eagan of the American 01l Company %o speak
briefly.

MR, EAGAN: Mr. Chairman and gentlewmen, we
are one of the small companies. As you know, these oil
companies aren't all the same sigze and we think that this
bill 1is an invitatibn to a monopoly agseinst the public
interest of the people of New Jersey.

If you have a rule whereby 1f the price is
cut somewhere or lowered somewhere, an outside dealer might
come in and put in a price of 3 cents lower than everybody
else in Jersey City. The reat of us would have to lower our
price over the whole State to stay in business with them or
else we would have to buy up all of our service station

outlets so that it wouldn't be under that rentsl restriction.

Yy
/’

Now, we can do either one of those two.
Now, there are other smaller companies like
us, I dont't want to say anything about our competition, who
are some of the best boys in the business, but some of them
could stand it. I don't know. Maybe Atlantic or Sun--some
of these little ones might have to go out\bg business along

\. ;
with all of their dealers and distributors and that woulid,
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of course, reduce the number of people in competition and‘
promote a monopoly in the long run. I Just thought I would
give you that view. It 1s a view that my brothers don't
agree with us, but we are convinced that 1s so.

MR. THOMAS: Any questions?

MR. BLADLESTON: I heve & question.

Is the Amoco an independent company?

MR. EAGEN: Yes, sir.

MR. BEADLESTON: It is not owned by some other
oil company?

MR. EAGAN: It is owned by esnother company, yes.

MR. BEADLESTON: What company is that?

MR. EAGAN: Pan American Transport Petroleum,
which does not transport petroleum products.

MR. BEADLKSTON: Who owns them?

MR. EAGAN: They are owned by the public end
other interests.

MR. BRLADLESTON: Well, where do they get their

s
s

gasoline from?
MR. EAGAN: They buy it on the open market
from refineries and have their own refinery--about half of it.
MR. BEADLESTON: I was under the impression
they bought from Standard, is that correct?
MR. EAGAH: No. Oh, no. Wé“ygy from all

sorts of people.
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MR. BLADLESTON: That is all.

MR, THOMAS: Any other questions?

(No response.)

MR, THOMAS: All right, Mr. Gumb?

MR. GUMB: I have time just for one more
speaker.

MR. THOMAS: All right.

MR. GUMB: DBefore I introduce him, lr. Chair-
man, it is understood, of course, that some of these others
would be privileged to file statements with your committee?

[IR. THOMAS: Thank you, they may file state-
ments. |

MR. GUMB: The last gentleman 1 will call is
Mr. Jack Lenker of the Marketing Department of the
Gulf 01l Company.

MR. THOMAS: All right.

MR. LENKxR: My name is Jack Lenker, Distribu-

tion Manager of the Retail Sales for Gulf of New York, and

e
P

I live in Glen Ridge, New Jersey.

I would like to, gentlemen, in just a few
brief moments and I am cognizant of the short time--I would
like in ea brief moment to give you points in capsule form
which are directly related to this contemplated bill. Before
I briefly review this point, I want to nake\tPis point in

line with Mr. Dressler's statement thet this bill will result
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in an opportunity for fewer and fewer men to be in this
business and, therefore, of a higher degree of finenciail
security and success. In other words, there are too many
people in the business in his way of thinking.

According to the State of New Jersey records
for the year 1952 there were a totel of 11,968 gasoline
service station licenses issued for that year.

During that year also on the statistic records
there is a total of 1,487,000 gallons of gasoline sold, or
a sum of 24,00 average gallons sold per hour. In 1948, just
in four yearg there were a total of 12,878. In other words,
spproximately 1,000 more stetions in 1948 than there are in
1952. 4 total of 1,108,000 gallons of geasoline sold or
86,000 per station. In other words, the station volume
gallonage average has increased over 30 per cent in four
years' time. At the same time the registration has increased
31 per cent, and also at the same time in four years the
number of service stations in the State of New Jersey has
decreased 7.1 per cent, down to a totel of 11,900. I téink
that is a very healthy situation and shows the force of free
enterprise at work.

Now, you might say, "Well, these gentlemen are
not doing too well," and I believe we in the Gulf are very
cognizant of the importance of the dealerstﬁqcauaethey are

\.
our stock in trade. He is our success or failure and cloaer




to him in thoge prov:lems than any other proulims i our

businaess,

I weuld like te enbver in the rzeera on avritlole
vhich apgpearsd in New York Sun, March 29, 1953. 1% ls %y

Harvey Grunner. It covers an analysls on 1962 busineas o
Dunn & Bradstreet, and you all know who Dunn % Bradgiyoot
'Their enslysis covers 2\ retaill businesses in the finiituc
States. Of the 24 retail businesses, the one with the lonst
number of financial failwres in the year 1952 was the geso-
line service station. The second with the fewest number of
failures was farm equipment dealers. Thers are 22 othoer
retall businesses with whom we are all very fomilisr, AlL
had a high rate of financisl feilure.

Now, gentlecmen, I submit that 1s all very
pertinent to this proposed legislation today. I submit tie
condition and the progress that is bsing shown through the
forces oI free enterprise in the State of New Jersey in ths
gasolineg service station are forward, upward, and to biggsr
and better horizons, }

Jusat in closing I want to put in the record
the ten major points which are strong objections and moat
of these are dealers penslties. These are things that are
going to hurt the State of New Jersey if this proposed lav

N

becomes sn actuality.

\.
One: It penalizes the dealer from & pricse
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standpoint and that has been covered. I just want to say
this, that we heard of two cases where people of price
cutting reputation, if this law becomes in effect here, that
they are going to go in and start to buy large prcpertles
and start to cut service stations end all of the major brands
sold here would be unable to meet that competition. Thet
fellow can operate on & half a cent a gallon as retall margin
to attract business, end we will all be in a position where
we are unable to defend our position.

Number Two, that penalizes equipment from e
dealer's standpoint. It says e£1l other benefits. Under
our interpretation of this bill it would mean if we had two
pumps and two underground tanks in a given service stetion
with an air compressor or a heating equipment, we would have
to give that very identical heating equipment to our 100
service stations in the State of New Jersey. Where is the
reasonsieness in something like that? After all, the size
of a service atation invested and the size of the operation
depends on the business potentiality. }

Number Three, it penalizes deslers from a
credit standpoint. We realigze all individuals have varying
degrees of financial responsibility. We‘certainly can't
give every dealer the same credit standing that we would
give another. Under the terms of this bili\that would be

\
classified as a benofit.

+1
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Briefly, some others: It denies the public
all of the full benefits of free competition and, gentlemen,
I submit this: that in the State of New Jersey the price
of gasoline today is the lowest or among the lowest of all
of the States in the United States. The price of gasolilne
today is no higher than it was in the year 1935 and, further-
more, two gallons of gasoline today will give more power and
more performance and more for your dollar than three gallons
in 1926,

Gentlemen, 1 think that all bespeaks progress
for the industry and for the dealer and for the Jjob he is
doing.

Another thing, Number Four, 1t penalizes the
dealers from s rental standpoint. I think we have labored
that questioﬁ. I believe you understand that fully but it is
a very important one in your deliberation. It makes a
dictator of the Bureau of Taxation et Trenton, and that has
been covered by some of the attorneys here. One of the
results of that certainly is that it endanZers the deaI@rs'
existence as well as the supplier because both have respon-
sibilities under the terms of this proposed legislation.

It mekes State borderline dealers, that is, the dealers
facing New York State, dealers all along. The Pennsylvanisa
border is very vulnerable to price disturb;npe on & local

\
basig, but it is a very important thing for the desliexs in
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Phillipsburg and dealers in Camden, and all of those routes
adjacent to the Fennsylvanlia and New York borders. Now, 1if
there are no economic pressures at the local level, competi-
tive pressures, I submit, gentlemen, that under this law it
will be impossible to meet those situations. It will be
impossible for thre dealers to meet those situations and as
a result the price to the public will go higher and not
lower. It cen go no other way.

Last but not least, the petroleum industry
has been singled out for this proposed legislation, but,
gentlemen, every retail business in the State of New Jersey
is in danger, 1f one retalling classification in the State
i1s singled out for special legislative treatment.

Thank you very much.

MR. THOMAS: Any questions?

MR. TOMPKINS: I have Just one.

You talked about the low price of gas in

Jersey. Wouldn't you say that is mainly due to our low tex

e
Vd

here?

MR. LENXER: That 1s true, but also the major

reason 1s because of the economical marketing that is pos-
are

sible here and the fact that & nunber of refineries,kin the
State. I think there are five or six or eight rsfineries
and short hauls to get to the point of distribution., Those

\.
are the reasons for the lower price and good deslers, I mignit 863 .
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MR. TOMPKINS: I want to be sure that taxes
do play a part to the extent of one cent, isn't that right?

MR. LENKKR: One cent. Weg have the lowest
State tax of 3 cents.

MR. THOMAS: Thet will be all., Thank you.

Before asking for rebuttai by Mr. Dressler,
I would like to present to the audience the members of the
Gasoline Study Commission, who worked so hard.

The Chairman, Senator Dumont.

(Applauss.)

One of the authors of this bill or the sponsor,
Mrs. Maebert.

(Applause. )

Assemblyman Salvest, the other co-author.

(Applause.)

And now for the rebuttal., Mr. Lressler, I
t hink your opponents have taken a little more time than they

should have, and we will gladly grant you a little extrg time
if necessary. /

MR. DRESSLER: Thank you, Mr. Chairmen. v

I would like to start my rebuttal a little
backwards. I would appreciate if somebody would call time
about five minutes before my time is up so I clear through.

It seems odd to hear the inéﬁqfry is doing

what everybody has dons--wave the red herring on the uneon.
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gtitutionality. On every law that has ever been passed in
this country, they have waved the flag of unconstitutionality.

Our State I believe first originated the first
workmen's compensation law, and after 27 States followed us
it was declared unconstitutional. You can imagine anybody
declaring a workmen's compensation law unconstitutional.
That same Sypreme Court declared it constitutional subse-
quently, so that raising the question of constitutionality
here is ridiculous.

Starting with my friend from the Motor Truck
Association, 1 don't know whether they have travelled in
interstate but 1 4o know their rates, if they do, are set
by 1CC, and I don't know of any trucker that would like to
have the ICC rates removed because they help to keep cut
rate and 30 forth down, and I think he ought to be the last
man to come here. Now, I am prepared to prove if I can
subpoena records that the average trucker buys below the
dealer's cost, even though he buys as little as 500 gallons
at a time, and my deslers buy anywhere from 3-.I think f% is
6,000 gallons--the transport load, even though we are paying
cash on the barrelhead, and the trucker buys it on a thirty-
day basis. He buys as much a8 2 cents under us, and I don't
think any pay more than us, yet he gets ¢ pump and a tenk,
the same as we do, and a special rate, so fhat we have a

\.
real competitor against our suppliers, and I say the trues
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price to the public would be the price the trucker buys that
or the price the trucker buys at plus a reasonable margin.

The question of maps was raised and if this /
bill does it, we will take an amendment. The advice, as I y/
understand, of counsel on the committeeis that this does not
prohibit maps. It prohibits discriminetory practices.

We speak of control. You know, I believe
Mr. Scholl said that he quoted the Licf versus Bamberger
decision which was somewhere around 1937. He failed to
cuote the recent decision about 949, in which the Supreme
Court in New Jersey said that the sale of tobacco was
affected with a public interest in upholding the fair trade
law for the tobacco interests, end the Commissioner of Taxa-
tion set the reteil price of’cigarettea. Now that decision
is on the books and i1f tobacco 1s affected with a public
interest, I don't see why gusoline wouldn't be. Moreocver,
in time because of the price war and negligence on the part
of the dealer we become a hezard to the public. The lgbpin
cation and inspection of cars are our responsibility, ghd
when we become gaséline volume conscious and neglect to
preperly teke care of the inflation of tires, and the proper
lubrication of the cars, we increase the hazards of the

couldntt

motorists driving. Unfortunately, T  ask a question
but maybe on rebuttal you can ask him wheﬁﬁep he represents

\.
t he AAA because he sounded out their opinion or because a
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few got together end decided this 1s tlLeir policy. It is
extremely important to say thet because many of my men in
this room are members of the AAA, and on a quick chsck
nobody has been asked how they feel about this bill--those
members of AAA,

New, wa come again to the gasoline industry,
eand why it is different than others. The owner of 2 pipelirc
transporting gasoline 1s under regulation which is almost
equivelent to a public utility regulation. The pipeline
must be a common carrier. I won't attempt to go into the
ramifications. 1 am not that fumillar, but I do know they
have a limitation placed on what they can charge for the
commodity end by the same token that limitatlion becomes
pretty much of & proper protection, and then we go a step
back of that to the oill wells., Brother, there we have reguls-
tion. Did you know that the Commissioner of Reilroads in
?exaa is virtuslly the dictator in Texas, and that in certsin
circumstances and right now we are faced with them, that if
you owned an oll well in Texas you are not allowed to gring
from that well all of the products you can possibly bring.
You are limited by what the consumer demand would be.
Arrangements are set up through the Connelly Hot 01l Act,
which was supported by the American Petroleum Institute,
pessed in 1936, and under that arrangemenf“l believs there

\
ere 26 States that are now part of the Interstate Compact
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Commission made possible through the Connelly Hot 0il Act,
and that commlission meets regularly with the Bureau of lMines
@&llocating or rather estimaeting consumer demends, based on
the estimated consumer demand. They look at the potential
production and then they go back to their States and right
now Texas has a terrific cutback and have announced another
cutback for this coming month, so that here's regulstion
under law.

With no regulation crude oll sold for as low
as 10 cents a barrel. COCrude c¢il sells now for roughly $2.57
a barrel. 1If you study the chart of crude oil prices from
the date of passegs ; of the Connelly Hot 0il Aet, which after
all regulated the price of products which would be sold from
tbat day, the price of crude oil has constantly mounted
until, as I say, at the present time I believe it is §2.57
& barrel.

Now, the mrin sickness at our level was
caused by this uneconomic practice. They come down to my
dealer level in the form of supporting big white elepha%ts,
which In turn deprive my dealers of a free competitive
position in the market.

I have prepared to submit a chart if the
committee wants it, showing what happened to the Connelly
Hot 01l Act and how it affects thils constantly rising crude

\.
oil, and then you have your pipelines and, of course, you
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know the pipelines are owned by the major oil companies.
You come down to our level and somebody screams, "We &re
afraid of a dictator and afraid that the motor fuel tex
department would put us in shackles." 0dd that the Motor
Fuel Tax Department since 1938 could have put us out of
business if we were caught discounting, end 1 don't know 1f
too many people suffered. The Motor Vehicle Commissioner
can 1lift my license. He has a terrific power. The Alcoholic
Bevérage Control administrator has the right to pick the
license up on a liquor desler, and in a society like ours
it becomes neceasary to have rules and penalties, and for
those who have been caught--if you want to use thaet term--
with regulation at the market level--the crude oil level, to
sit in this room and state that they want free enterprise,
there is a fight going on at the present time over the
importation of crude oil, and bear in mind the Connelly Hot
011 Act was for the purpose of protecting our natural re-
sources, but then on the other hand, we say that you cantt
bring in any more than a certain ratio of crude oil frou }
foreign land.

I might say those crude oils are controlled
by the major 01l companies. Somewhere we are inconsistent.
If we want to preserve our natural resources we ought to

crude oils ;
open the gates but the / produced here are all matched

\.
for consumer demand, snd the fzct that there haz bsen no
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price break downward in some 15 or 18 years, it 1is a pretty
good indication that was a form of price control.

I think Mr. Scholl also raised the guestion--

I believe Mp. Schoil or Mr. Bermingham ralsed the question
sbout using the federal laws. In a Shell 0il Company deci-~
sion the court said that if the plaintiff secured gasoline
by interstate phone calls a great part of the time or e
very substantial part of the tims, but that in sales intre-
state if plaintiff made very few of such calls, and normal
deliveries were secured by asking the tank wagon man to
bring gasoline the next day or by interstate calls, the
court found that if we cross the state line for the product
then we are in interstate commerce, but if we made our call
locally or told the driver, then we are not in intrastate
and therefore under the Robinson-Patmasn Act.

| In the case of Myers versus Shell 0il Company
in Celifornia, the court said this product was refined by
the Shell 0il Company in Califormia and sold in the State
of Californis and, therefore, was not within the juris&iction
of the Robinson-Patman Act or that section that allowed you
to sue for treble damages. Of course, the court went forward
and said the ICC could come in under civil proceedings and
finish it out. Under certain conditioﬁs your transaction
is not In interstate and therefore the prév;sion of the

|
Robinson-Patman Act conld not come down to our level. When
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you realize practically every major market ﬁ;s a refinery
in the State, so that if you don't pass this law protecting
us we had no recourse to the Robinson-Patman Act. Of course,
you can go a step further then. The same people who have
taken this position here today about resting our case on
the national laws are hollering that the natlonsl government
is concentrating too much power there. We ought to have 1t
down at the State level.

So we come in and take the problem to the
State 1level and they ssy you have a federal law, let the
federal government handle it. I say to you this is a S8tate
problem, that this industry is peculiar from the origin of
the crude oil to the consumer. If we could subpoena or if
these men were willing to go under oath and discloss their
true price situation in this State, you would not only pass
this bill but you men would become incensed. Unfortunately,
I can't seem to get them under cath in a public meeting.
The opposition developed against us today here are men who
for the most part are privileged characters with some férm
of privilege extending to them. Put them under oath and
I think that would help to search out their special privilege
and, of course, they would fight for the privileges.

I believe that I could show for the satisfac-
tion of this group, and I don't have to re;op back to136

Liefl \, ;
decisions, like the Bambergerwﬂ' decision, but to ths more
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modern trend of our courts recognizing that when there was
e problem in soclety we ought to correct it. To have us
face a barrage, as we did today, where there is not & cou-
plete examination of the problem, and it ought to be from
well to consumer, puts us at a disadvantage.

I think you will agree that there must be
something wrong between the 10 cents price and the {2.57
price. How much is wrong I don't know, but reel competition
from us to them, not in a subsidized browbeating competition
in which they have a2 weapon ovér us, but good, clean compe-
tition that exists in most other lines of business. The
grocer can decide to push Campbell!s beans or the Lion brand
milk because there is & little edge in it for them, and when
he pushes that sale Borden will meet the conditions. A
dealer builds his whole 1life around one brand, and the sup-
plier because of that had a domination over that particular
dealer, the dread of meking a change. If new suppliers want
to come into the State, it is necessary for them to build
their own stations. /

If, on the other hand, you wanted to sell a
grocery item, you would start on one corner and work right
down the line to everyone thet is buying or selling grocery
items, but you can't do that in gasoline. The unwritten laws
of ow industry do not permit them to come\fn\on a split basis,

\
We own & big ststion over here on Route 25,
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We own the pumps and tanks are owned by some 20C dsalers and
we sent & sales letter. Now, they didn't scliclt us, which
is the normal way of selling. We sent a sales letter to
every major oil company and said we were avallable Yo handle
their product. We have an awfully big stetion and nave a lot
of pumps and tanks. We think we can handle your product.
Some didn't even bother to answer. Others said, "You would
be too close to another station," and some of them, and I am
willing to give the full 1list, the full result with the
exception of one major o0il company, no other major cil
company would come into that station even tnough it wouldn't
cost them a nickel and even though in our sending latter we
said, "We understand you have a fee of substitution of
product and, therefore, we give you the right to put a lock
on our tank and take the key with you."

Now, gentlemen, tell me of another industry
where the customer has to plead for the product. If that
isn't an indictment for the unwritten laws of our industry,
I don't know what an indictment is. I don't know of aﬁother
commodity. I don't know of another line of merchandise
where the customer pleads for supplies such as we do in our
industry.

Certainly, we are an irregular industry and
certainly it is the obligation of our legialative body here

L \.
to look into the situation. Free us from the prison of
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economics, make us a free asgent where we are serving a proper
function to the public, and I know that the public will
profit from it. We have an artificially high wholesale
price that is affecting the 1life and soul of my men out in
the field at the retail level.

MR. BEADLESTON: Mr. Dressler, you heard my
question about this 10 per cent before, and I sald that I
would like to ask you that question.

This 10 per cent clause on the rent is in
there I suppose to correct existing problems in the industry.
By permitting an additional 10 per cent each year either up
or down, in your opinion would that compound the trouble
that now exists?

MR. DRESSLER: I think it would, yes, sir.

MR. BEADLESTON: I can't see why in a ten-
year period or a thirty-year period where they would get =a
30 per cent production that would possibly contribute to a
price war because i1f they were going to wait for a price
war they would be in pretty tough shape, I would think.f

MR. DRESSLER: We have had &1l sorts of open
end leases. The open end lease 1s one that 1s given--a 60-
or 90-day good behavior lease. They leave it open so you
are really on notice to be cancelled. dn such arrangement
you can come into all sorts of things. We\fgel that the

N

major oil companies iIf they believe in frese cémpetition
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ought to step out of retail and sell to us on an indiscrim-
inaste basis., I shed some tears before when they said this
poor guy on the rented spot on a highway was by-passed.
Well, now, on that same highway is some fellow who put his
life savings in the stsation.

MR. BEADLESTON: I apprecilate sall of that,
but I don't think you are answering ny question.

MR. DRESSLER: If you give us too much play
at 10 per cent a year, it would mean no more than a 10 per
cent shift in either way.

MR, BEADLESTON: Thet is right.

MR. DRESSLER: Not aggregate.

MR. BEADLESTON: No. It wouldn't be 10, 20,
or 30, meking & total of 60. It would be 10, 10, énd 10,
making a total of 30. I can't see how that would materially
produce any equity and could be used to solve some of thsse
problems of differential. Either way--either a good cornsr
or & bad corner.

MR. DRESSLER: Of course, you do leave bﬁem
in there with a 10 per cent arrangement. You leave them in
there where they are allowed to play with 10 per cent. You
don't have to go back there if you don't want to. When you
talk ebout free enterprise I can easily.see where a man who
wants to have Mrs. X build a statlon which is done quite

\.
frequently--a lot of ocwneras have that right to bulld--she




wouldn't take anythingy but e 10~ or 20-~year lescc. She

wouvld be a focl if =ns didnt'v. If that i3 thre ceve slic
would certainly have to hsasve some privilege there ratber

then a 10 per cent clause. I can't see that 10 por cent, and
10 per cent, and 10 per cent over a period of tlree yzais,
end golng on over e period of ten years, would gel ii down

to zero, and how that would materislly change your pictuxa,
but I esk you agein so we will know.

MR. DRESSLER: If you psss this billi you will
close down quite & few service statlons. What woull it
indicate? It would indicate on an equal basis thcose spcts
were not competitive. The result is an incregsed volume Tc
existing outlets. The final result 1s a lower cost of deing
business.

MR. BEADLESTON: You still aren't answering
my question.

MR. DRESSLER: The 10 per cent will hurt us.
I think it will huwrt us. I would like to exsnmine 1tv.

MR. BEADLESTOXN: I can't see how it couldﬁ

MR. DRESSLER: You asked me sbout a 10 per
cent arrangement.

MR. BEADLESTON: In other words, I rented you
a stétion for $L400. We will make it siﬁple, and letl's make
it $100. The next year it rented for $i90; the following

. . o \.
vear, $70, then $60 until it levels off at whot would be




105

failr market. 1 would think that would be a way to find s
level market at thet station and still not contribute to
any of this price cutting business because I don't see how
they cen wait that long to get down to a proper sllowances
where today they cut it from $100 to {50 or jeck it from
£100 to £500.

MR. DRESSLER: I bhave one dealer who through
the course of twelve years was jacked from &75 to $650.

MR. BEADLESTON: All right, by this besls he
could only jack from 100 to $200 within a ten-yesr perilod.

MR. DRESSLER: %o question it lessens the
pressure end if it would make yowr support stronger I don'c
believe we would be too tough. We are looking to experiment.
We frankly don't want to hurt anybody if we cen help it.

MR. BEADLESTON: I don't say that i3 the answer
I wanted but the answer you geve me wes the type of answer
I was asking for in the first place.

MR. TOMPKINS: 1 Just have a couple. On this
queation of testifying under oath, I would like to talk J
about that e minute. Did you request the committee, and I
assume they had subpoena powers, to bring these pecple under
oath?

MR. DRESSILER: Yes.

MR. TOMPKINS: I am talking Ebput the Study

\.
Committee.
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MR. DRESSLER: They did have.

MR. TOMPKINS: And were witnesses brought
under oath?

MR. DRESSLER: To clarify the point here, and
no reflection on the committee, I had urged it bs public.
There were no statements under oath publicly and I had to
get my inferences from the gentlemen of the committee. I
don't like that to sound like a reflection but I wesn't
given tlre opportunity. I pleaded many times for the oppor-
tunity to hear their story publicly under oath, and I ssid
it to the Senator iIn a letter that I was & little bit in a
position of & lawyer to watch the opposing counsel go in
the back room while he makes part of his case.

MR. BEADLESTON: You also had the seme privilege.

MR. DRESSIER: But I was willing and wanted
to testify, and did testify. I submitted quite a bit of
public materlals and never once requested a private hearing.

MR, TOMPKINS: Well, they were public hesrings
held? /

MR. DRLSSLER: Two public hearings held.

MR. TOMPKINS: Now, the reason that I asked
you in your original presentation about the other States
having a law fixing--we will say fixing a price at a2 level,

I was interested in finding what the experiéhqe had been in

\.
those States, Mr. Dressler, and was wondering 17 vou had
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considered that a little further during the time that the -
opponents were on as to whether there 1s eny State that has
such a lew and what the experience has been. I direct it
to this point as to what it has done for the consuming public.
Has it lowered prices?

MR. DRESSLER: Well, I don't think 1 could
find information. You eppreclate these laws usually come
about as a result of trade groups fighting. For the most
part they finslly fold up and there are no sources of statis-
tics. I do know that with the exception of using the word
"gasoline," many States have laws that do just carry out the
Robinson-Patman Act at the State level, which is whet we sre
doing for the single industry.

MR. TOMFKINS: Well, let me point this out,
and you may want to have your counsel or you, and I am certsin
the other members of the committee would be happy to have =
supplementsl brief. Here is the thing. You referred to
this tobacco decision in 1949 fixing the price. What hzs
happened to the price of cigarettes since that bill wss 2
passed?

MR. DRESSLi&R: Somebody that smokes will have
to tell you. I don't smoke.

MR. TOMPKINS: I think there isn't any doubt
it has gone wp. E

\
MR. DRESSLER: Well, I don't know ths veoscn
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MR, TOMPKINS: Well, I don't sey that means
that under this bill. I don't draw that conclusion, but
when the prices of cigarettes went up it is not in Tthe public
interest for any prices to go up. Is that right? B3But here
you have a specifically price fixing situation where price
fixing has gone up.

MR. DRESSLER: When you say I must pay a
certain wage to a man, which we do, and I can't make & man
work over so many hours, but we are setting a certain minimum
standard. Nobody running for office today would go against
those standards. Certeinly not the tobacco industry from
ny limited knowledge. I don't smoke, so I cantt tell what
the price impact has been and I would hesitate to say what

took place as I would say 10 cents a barrel was a ridiculcus

« price on crude oll. The New Jersey law on cigarettes makes

it. You have to prove your value.
MR. TOMPKINS: Well, of course, I think it

is a matter of philosophy and I think we have to agree on

!
4

that, and I just get disturbed when cigarettes that I used

to pay $1.60 a carton for cost $2.23. Here again it 1s a
matter of philosophy. To be sure I had your analogy correct,
I want to ask, do you feel that inasmuch as tobacco has been
declared in the public interest--i am using the 1945 decision
and should be more familiar with it, but I am A;t“ and 1

aggsume you quoted from that?




MR. DRESSLER: That is correct.

MR. TOMFXINS: That the Supreme Couri decided
that tobacco wes affected with s public interest?

MR, DRESSLER: That 1s ccrrect.

MR. TOMPKINS: And you then feel thnal Is ample
precedent for saying gasoline 1s affected with a publiic
interest?

MR. DRESSLER: VYes, more than ample.

MR. TOMPKINS: One important thing. ¥You =zlso
got into this question of this Connelly Hot 01l Act, and
there agein I am a lawyer, but I bet you are more familigr
with it. You fesel as long ss they have fixed prices at that
level, that is ample reason for fixing them at this levoli--
at & supplier level?

MR. DRESSLER: Let me correct somsthing.

MR. TOMPKINS: All right.

MR. DRESSLER: I feel because they sre pro-
tected there we ought to watch them a little more carsfully.
I bellieve in New York the public utilities are watched so 2
that the protecticn given them on the profits on the public
utilities are not used in competitive enterprise with free
industry. Now, I mey be wrong but I think‘that 1s right.

We say since they are up there in a protected industry, it
gives this legislative body that much more right to lock at

\.
us and ses that we ars not vietims of that protection they




get.

MR. TOMPKINS: Getting to that Connelly‘Hot
011 Act, would you say that the reesscor possibly that they
were setting up these governmental regulations would Lo
possibly to protect and conserve our natural resources mainly?

MR. DRESSLER: Ixcept for this, in Business
Week of May 16, the Chairmsn of the Rellircad Commisaion szaid
he waes sick end tired of having cutbacks on products in
Texas and unless the Industry got smart and stopped the
importation he would have to do something about it. That is
in Business Week of the 16th. I am pretty sure. I can get
the edition for you. He is not cutting back production be-
caugse woe are not lifting up to sound engineering staandarde.
He 18 cutting back production because they are afraid there
would be too much oil on the market.

Business Week has quite an erticle on this,
slr, on the railroad commission bo regulate the amount of
crude o4l you bring out, and I believe they have that arrsnge-
ment in the States who are in the Interstate Compact Com&is~
sion. I think there are 32.

MR. SMITH: Mr. Dressler, I had asked the
question before, I believe, of Mr. Schol;, whe ther or not
he knew 1f any other States in trying to impose regulations
or restrictions in the gasoline industry hé&,a form of rent

\
controcl, such as proncunced in thls proposed vill., be vou




know of any State that has any such provision?

MR. DRESSLER: No, sir, I don't.

MR. SKITH: You don't know?

MR. DRESSLER: I don't know ol any 5Htabe thnt
has a rental provision, but I don't know where the yroblon
ever hit the legislature in the State. 1In othsr words, o
don't feel thils is rent control in the senss that you usuelly
have rent control. We are singling out a supplier only.
You a8 private landlord want to get rent for everything you
want but if you use the avenue of the supplicr whero he
might be precticing the unfeir policy asgainat his ciher
dealers, then we say he ought to be subject to rasgulation.
That sounds fair to me.

MR. SMITH: They have gasoline price wars In
other States?

MR. DRESSLER: Yes, they are sweeping ths

netion.

MR. SMITH: Why don't these companies in tlosc

7
Vi

Juriadictions exercise a situation in leasing?

MR. DRESSLER: They do.

MR. SMITH: Yet they don't have any such
provision?

M. DRLESSLER: Well, now, Rhode Island hed &
lew presented to their legislature this ye;hﬁ and renusylwvania

and New York State, and I think you will £ind gll over bthe

R L)



country dealer assgoclatlions are hard to hold intact, anc as
you see the opposition hers today, it is a difficult  ol.

v

MR. SMITH: You enumerate some Stsbes. Fhna

o

was the point?

MR. DR:SSLER: Where they ars irying to gev
legislation.

MR, SMITH: To do what I am talking sbout now
in the fleld of leasing?

MR. DRESSLER: No, none of them have tacklzd
this end yet. They probably will. We expect to have a
conference on that sbuse. We have singled it cut becauze
our studies indicated that that was one of the unfalr sbuses.

MR. THOMAS: You are a ploneering industry?

MR. DRESSLER: That 1s right, a law must be
started somewhere, and 1 think we are the originators of that
thought.

MR, SMITH: I belleve Mr. Bermingham, counsel
for one of the companies, started to discuss the situation
where under the provision of this proposed bill we tried/to
establist a uniform tank wagon price. He then went on to
say in his opinion if a gas war sterted out in a specific
area of our State and if this law were in effsct, you would
only have two alternatives to meet the situation. You lst

that area alone and let the war wage free of~b@ay or try

to reduce the price, and in his opinien if that cocurwed ha

/7

J
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thought it would be detrimental in the creation of possibiy
more oOr worsc ges wars.
What is your answer?

MR. DRESSLER: I think there would be lesusz

ot

o and

gas wars if we could pick a spot. Let's try Tren
Trenton has a distress market. Where do we draw the Zius
where we are golng to help the dealers? Syppese 1 am cvoer

the line in Monmouth County and the District Manager z&wc
Trenton 1s in distress, so they now move 1t outside hsre =znd
say to me, "Mr. Dressler, you are on the wrong side of tho
line." How do you correct that inequity to me? You cent:
isolate a price war unless you have injustice egainst some-
body. During the last serious price war the dealers on Liwe
north side of Route 4 in Erglewood were paying 2 cents s
gallon more for their gasoline than the desalers on Tonnells
Avenue in Hudson County. You know most knglewood people:

ride down to Hudson County. How would the people in Englswood
under the system, how would they sufvive? How would you like
to be the dealer in Englewood if you had to psy 2 cents’%ore
for your gasoline than the dealer in Hudson County?

MR. SMITH: Let me ask you if this bill wsre
enacted and the situation arose down in Camden, what selvage
would you have for the gasoline dealers doing business in
Camden County? |

A\
MR. DRESSLER: None. I want to correct wysolf




and be honest with this commitiee. Ve
end eventuglly I think this is golng to help wremovs mony «
the causes of the price wars. I hepe to come tefore oiils

committee some day in the future and modify it if I ca i

which we will not have drastic price

cutting.

noed a

feiv Lrede

Untill st

LY

day comes, this dealer who 13 hurt, he in turn hurits oo

next to hinm.

MR. SMITH: PRut even if we enascted thils

particular bill and the situation arises down 1In Cawmdsn

County--

over.

MR, SMITH: If it starts somewhere it is

-y

MR. DRISSLER: It would probably continue =i

Y

going to mushroom along. I don't see where we are making an

inroasd for the provision on this bill on that point.

MR. DRESSLER: When you eliminate some of

the causes. In other words, if we went to & docter &nd ths

doctor says, "For the time being I can't take the golter ofl,

but can relieve your rheumatism." We have many aids.

say that some of the price wars are simulated by removing

4

Vd

Y.
»

-

these conditions and I feel perfectly right in saying we

hope to come back next year and prcve
interest we ought to have fair treade.
at another time end another test, bui

enacting this bill into the law will

in ths

That is anocther probd

at thi’s\ time we Lhink
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MR. DRESSLER:

want to be honeat,




because it was protected. We know thaot

commodities sre lower o

other consumsrs. Now, we are ing

history that we give you Yo show thet

v -, P ¢ P e
T Inie g e T
- w3 C - e

the ceonsumers ag coprsr

competitors in a business and run = cost survey, wilol

been done In Michigan, anéd Michigants urices

-

than ours, we think we cen convince you &t o

that the next step is zlsc in the consumers’

ME.

u"

TOHMrKINS: In other werds

it out this pcineering, and Lb srefore 1t ia

importance and cited &s some authority iIf the bill

law, and I Just wvant to say this:

The jmportant thing is

ona cr thers

pecple In this rcom, but thet slsc hes to be

the putllic iaterest very carefuily. 1hsat Iis

MR. DRESSLER: Yes,

THOMAS: Thank you, Hr.

appreclete your interest, and teo the sudience

your interest, toc. This conclude:

P
B

o
&
L"
-b

siwten
A A S

‘
W

4]

-
al

1
=
L]




e

(e FR— - Ty -
Y - - o : -

1 onershy sulhnmiit thils v
Lo clarliv the olroumatancesg, surrcundlng o .o ic
by ms Lo M. Smead of the Cull 021 Corporenion o :
Lpril ist, 1953, .

at daete at or about 500 o0
epproached me, snd told me that The olil compenice
My, Dressler was going too far in his actioms sprin it
cil companies, and that he theught there ware o

deslers like myse who [elt the same

companies felt thet they could get a number of 0o

o £ 4 o o 2. %a 2o gy B S
to write notes th e compenies, svadtin

the price situatiocn, snd that some dewlers Iike wyoily

buta
S {:

disgusted with the price uars. He stressed Che oo (0t

under the terms of this Blll now belng considercea,

Culf Deslers would e pul oul of businesg If 1t poeacs

8130 ateted thst the othur companieos were soouring Lol il

from thelr dsalers along the ssue 1lines. ’
Becaouses of ths sympathy I felt Jor the 20
deelers whe would be pult out of bhusincsz, end beccuvzas ol

past favors rendered to me by M. Snesac
wnich was to be strictly confidential and was not to be
released {or public consumpilion.
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In concliugion 1 would 1like to siclhe tlow
have lost ell interest in the service giation businz-s,
becauze of the dog ent dog attitude of the Industiry I0
general, end feel that thers is no futurs In the Durioo -
and it i3 my desire Lo get out as soon as possinle, il
voo much flnencial loss to myselfl, and I am now wovig
thnis end. However, I Teel thet some remedial legislati. .

is necessery to correct the evils exlsting, and if ¢:

ig the sclution for the best Iinterest of all concernad

heartily faver it's passage.
_/sgd/ Charles Volf _
Charles Woif
Sworn & Subscribed to
defore me at Lirden, H.Jd. ;
IR -Eo LS SR ;

onr _April 13 1953
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Jegd/ Edne Ruth ‘Heald




